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1.0 SUMMARY 

Pursuant to a request by the Directors of Ticker Tape 
Resources Ltd., an exploration program involving 
prospecting, geological mapping and geochemical sampling 
was conducted on the New 7 and 8 mineral claims by Hi- 
Tec Resource Management Ltd. in July and August, 1987. 
Subsequently a Phase I1 program, consisting of a geo- 
physical survey and diamond drilling project, was under- 
taken during September and October, 1987. 

The property is located within the eastern boundary of 
the Coast Range Mountains approximately 275 km northwest 
of Smithers, B.C. The claims lie within the Liard 
Mining Division, NTS 104-B/14E; 104-B/15W. This area 
has been the focus of intense mining exploration acti- 
vity in recent years, which has resulted in several 
economic discoveries. 

The New 7 and 8 claims lie within the westernmost part 
of the Intermontane Tectonic Belt, close to the boundary 
of the Coastal Crystalline Tectonic Belt. The property 
is underlain by a suite of carbonate and clastic sedi- 
ments intruded by a granodioritic-tonalitic stock with 
minor volcanics. 

Significant mineralization, including visible gold, 
occurs within a flat-lying auriferous quartz vein, 
herein termed the King Vein. Gold values of up to 
1,725.0 g/t (50.313 oz/t) were recorded in grab samples. 

A stratiform lead-zinc-silver occurrences were 
discovered in two separate zones: the North Zone and 
the South Zone. Assay values of up to 31.3% zinc, 6.4% 
lead and 890 g/tonne silver were recorded in samples 
taken on surface from these zones. The North and South 
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zones are separated by a distance of approximately 300 
meters. 

In phase I1 of the exploration program a detailed grid 
was established and 4.1 kms of ground geophysical 
surveying were completed over the North Ag-Pb-Zn zone. 
A number of magnetic and VLF anomalies were delineated. 
Subsequently a total of 408.03 m (1,337') were diamond 
drilled and 368 split core samples were collected. 
Silver values ranging from 2.0 g/t to 219.0 g/t (6.39 
oz/t) and gold values from 0.01 g/t to 7.30 g/t (0.213 

oz/t) were detected. 

2 . 0  INTRODUCTION 

Pursuant to a request by the Directors of Ticker Tape 
Resources Ltd. an exploration program involving 
prospecting, geological mapping and geochemical 
sampling, was conducted on the New 7 and 8 mineral 
claims by Hi-Tec Resource Management Ltd. in July and 
August, 1987. The purpose of this program was to evalu- 
ate the precious metal and/or base metal potential of 
the property. Subsequently a Phase I1 program, invol- 
ving a geophysical survey and diamond drilling project, 
was undertaken. This report is based on the results of 
the Phase I and Phase I1 programs and on the available 
literature pertaining to the area. 

2.1 Property and Ownership 

The property is recorded at the British Columbia 
Ministry of Energy, Mines and Petroleum Resources as 
follows : 
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Claim Name 

New 7 
Ice 4 
Ice 3 
Ice 17 
Ver 3 
Ver 4 

New 8 
Ice 5 
Ice 2 
Ice 9 
Ice 7 
Ice 1 

3 

Grour, 1 

No. of Units 

16 
20 
12 
12 
16 
16 

Group 2 

16 
10 
15 
20 
10 
12 

The property consists of two 

Record No. 

3919 (2) 
4198 (9) 
4197(9) 
4225(9) 
3895 (2) 
3896 (2) 

3920(2) 
4199(9) 
4196(9) 
4217 (9) 
4215 (9) 
4195 (9) 

(2) contiguous 

Record Date 

Feb. 19/87 
Sept. 2/87 
Sept. 2/87 
Sept. 17/87 
Feb. 19/87 
Feb. 19/87 

Feb. 19/87 
Sept. 2/87 
Sept. 2/87 
Sept. 17/87 
Sept. 17/87 
Sept. 2/87 

claim groups 
held in the name of Ticker Tape Resources Ltd. 

Location and Access 

The Ticker Tape property is located within the eastern 
boundary of the Coast Range Mountains approximately 275 
km northwest of Smithers, B.C. (Figure 1). The claims 
l i e  w i t h i n  t h e  Liard Mining Division, NTS 104-B/14E; 

104-B/15W (Figure 2). 

The area is accessed by using fixed wing aircraft from 
Smithers to the Bronson Creek airstrip located on the 
southern side of the Iskut River. Daily travel to the 
property is via helicopter only. 

Alternate access to the Bronson Creek airstrip, by fixed 
wing aircraft is possible via Terrace, Stewart or 
Wrangell. Personnel and material delivered via the 
Stewart-Cassiar Highway to Bob Quinn Lake can be trans- 
ported via helicopter to the property. 
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Scale I 7,500,000 opprox. 

TICKER TAPE RESOURCES LTD. 

TICKER TAPE PROPERTIES 
-. - . _  

G E N E R A L  LOCATION I M A P  I 
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2 . 4  

Physiography 

The Ticker Tape claims are situated in a mountainous, 
heavily glaciated terraine at the head of the Verrett 
River. Relief ranges from 500 meters above sea level to 
approximately 1800 meters along the northern boundary. 
The Forrest Kerr Icefield lies immediately to the north- 
west of the area. 

Tree line is at approximately 1200 meters above sea 
level. Dense vegetation below this is predominantly 
coniferous with an undergrowth of devil's club. Steep, . 

erosional side creeks provide the best access and geo- 
logic control in this area. 

Snow cover is a limiting factor on the field season. 
The period of least snow cover occurs between July and 
mid-September . 

History and Previous Work 

The Iskut River area has been actively explored since 
Hudson's Bay Mining and Smelting located the Pick Axe 
showing and high grade Au-Ag-Pb-Zn float on the upper 
slopes of Johnny Mountain in 1954. During the 1960's 
several claims were staked on Johnny Mountain and 
Sulphurets Creek. Airborne geophysical surveys were 
carried out on a reconnaissance basis by several major 
mining companies. Massive sulphide float was located at 
the head of Bronson Creek in 1969 by Skyline Exploration 
Ltd. 

During the period 1980-1986, Skyline completed a follow- 
up exploration program on the Stonehouse Gold Zone. 
This revealed the presence of high grade gold mineral- 
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ization with significant values in silver and copper. 
In response to this an extensive and ongoing underground 
development and diamond drill program was undertaken in 
1987. 

DuPont of Canada Explorations Ltd. staked the McLymont 
property (formerly Warrior claims), located approxi- 
mately two kilometers to the northeast, on the basis of 
a regional stream sediment survey in 1980. A number of 
geophysical and geochemical targets plus gold-silver 
bearing quartz veins were discovered (Kowalchuk, 1982). 

Gulf International Minerals Ltd. acquired the major part 
of the McLymont claims and are conducting a diamond 
drill program at present. Previous drilling results 
gave values averaging 0.164 Au oz/ton (5.6 g/tonne) over 
4.3 feet (1.31 m) for three holes (Yeager and Ikona, 
1987). 

Between 1962 and 1972 Newmont Mining Corporation of 
Canada Ltd. investigated several copper-bearing skarn 
zones northwest of Newmont Lake. In 1980 DuPont staked 
the Bach and Bax claims as a result of a 10 kg anomalous 
Au stream sediment sample of 1,350 ppb (-100 mesh) from 
a tributary of the Verrett River. A limited follow-up 
silt sampling program encountered some anomalous gold 
values but subsequently no further work was done. 

3 . 0  GEOLOGY 

3.1 Regional Geology an8 Mineralization 

The subject property lies within the western most part 
of the Intermontane Tectonic Belt, close to its boundary 
with the Coastal Crystalline Tectonic Belt. As a result 
of the proximity of this area to a regional tectonic 
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boundary, geologic relationships tend to be quite com- 
plex. The geology of this area has been studied by Kerr 
(1930, 1948), and by Grove (1986), and is represented in 
Geological Survey of Canada Maps 9-1957, 1418A and 
1505A. Figure 3 in this report is a generalized map of 
regional geology for the area. 

The oldest rocks in the area are complexly folded and 
metamorphosed schists and gneisses of probable mid- 
Paleozoic age. The metamorphism occurs within and adja- 
cent to a plutonic system. The metamorphic rock is com- 
monly overlain by a white to grey crystalline limestone 
which is believed to belong to a Late Paleozoic sedimen- 
tary sequence that includes some minor greenstone units. 
This oceanic assemblage is part of the Stewart Complex, 
a tectonic unit which has been correlated with the Cache 
Creek Group. 

The principal component of the Intermontane Tectonic 
Belt in the Iskut River area is Mesozoic volcanic and 
sedimentary sequence. This was originally regarded as a 
Late Triassic sequence, relative with the time equiva- 
lent Stuhini Volcanics; a theory which is supported by 
the presence of Monotis fossils on the north slope of 
Snippaker Peak and to the west of Newmont Lake. Grove 
(1986), however, correlates this unit with the Middle 
Jurassic Unuk River Formation of the Stewart Complex. 

On the north slopes of Johnny Mountain and Snippaker 
Peak, Paleozoic metasedimentary rocks are found to over- 
lie the Mesozoic sequence. These apparently represent 
the upper plate of a regional, east-west trending thrust 
fault, which pushed up and over to the south in a manner 
similar to that of the King Salmon Thrust Fault. 

lyll 
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SEDIMENTARY and VOLCANIC ROCKS 

QUATERNARY RECENT 1201 Unconsolidated glacial and fluvial clay, silt, sand, g r a v r l l  

Olivine basalt , ash,  cinders 

till; plot ,  muskeg. 

UPPER JURASSIC and LOWER CRETACEOUS 
Argi l l i te  , greywackr , conglomerate , c o d .  

JURASSIC and/or EARLIER PRE-UPPER JURASSIC 

Mainly sedimntary rocks 

Mainly volcanic rocks ; minor conglomrate ; El gnywocke , argillite. 

TRIASSIC 

Tu f f ,  siltstone, limestone. conglonwrate, b r w c i a  

PERMIAN and/or TRIASSIC 
Volcanic and sedimentary rocks Undivided ; . El 7 b )  mainly Or*yMcke, riltslonr, conqlomwote 

PERMIAN and (71 EARLIER 
L i m i t o n e ,  gr**~~i lOne,  chert, argi l l i te , phyl l i l ic quartzite, 
grcywocke ; rneta-andesite and mota-diori te locally atundonr 
near ultramafic bodiei . May include younger gremrtoru. 

EJ 

4 ---.-*-*. Geological boundary (defined ,approximate,assumed ) 

/ Bedding (inclined) 

El Heavy mineral concentrate 

0 Mineral occurrence 

'rom GSC map 9-1957 w 

INTRUSIVE ROCKS 

Felsite, felsite porphyry 

Mainly quarfz monzonite, granodiorite, granite 

Mainly diorite ; minor gabbro 

Granite porphyry, granophyre, syenite and related rocks 

METAMORPHIC ROCKS 
PERMIAN and/or EARLIER PRE MIOOLE PERMIAN 

Ga 1 Gneisr G b )  phyllite, quartzite, minor crysto l l inr  
l i m ~ r t o n e ,  highly altered and sneaW grrywacke and 
volcanic rock. 

0 k 
k i l o m e t r e s  

TICKER TAPE RESOURCES LTO. 

TICKER TAPE PROPERTIES 
__ 

L I A R 0  M.O. ; 8.C. 

REGIONAL GEOLOGY 1 Dote. G. KING N O V ' 8 7  
Ftgure: 

I O 4  9/14, I5 

LIMITED I : 250,000 
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In the Coast Crystalline Tectonic Belt, Paleozoic and 
Mesozoic sequences are commonly intruded by plutonic 
rocks of quartz monzonite to quartz diorite composition. 
These intrusions are Late Cretaceous to Early Tertiary 
in age. To the east of the main intrusive complex, 
smaller granitic plugs and stocks are prevalent. 

Quarternary flows and ash deposits of olivine basalt are 
the youngest rocks in the area. Hoodoo Mountain is 
underlain by this unit, which also occurs in parts of 
the valleys of the Iskut River and Snippaker Creek. 

The first mineral showing to be discovered in the 
western Iskut River area was located on Bronson Creek, 
two miles upstream from its confluence with the Iskut 
River. This is in the vicinity of the property cur- 
rently being explored by the Delaware Resources-Cominco 
joint venture. The original showing was marked by a 
prominent zone of gossan and extensive alteration 
peripheral to an orthoclase porphyry intrusion. In this 
vicinity, there is a zone of sheared and altered 
volcanic and sedimentary rocks which is 3.2 kilometers 
(2 miles) long by 305 to 610 m (1,000 to 2,000 feet) 
wide. In this alteration zone, pyritization varies from 
fracture fillings and disseminations to nearly massive 
pyrite. Other sulfides which occur in lesser abundance 
include arsenopyrite, chalcopyrite, galena, sphalerite, 
tetrahedrite and molybdenite in fractures and quartz 
veinlets within the adjacent to the intrusion. Signifi- 
cant values of gold, copper and silver were revealed by 
early work on this zone. 

u*i 
Numerous quartz-sulfide veins and skarn deposits have 
been reported from various locations along the Iskut 
River. Low gold values, and good grades of silver, 
copper, lead and zinc have been reported from these. 
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Mineralized float has been observed below several 
glaciers in the area. 

Near the headwaters of Snippaker Creek, Silver Standard 
Mines Ltd. and later Sumitorno Metal Mining did extensive 
surface and underground work on a copper and nickel 
bearing gabbro intrusion. A total of 3.2 million tons 
of 0.80% nickel and 0.60% copper have been confirmed in 
this deposit. However, this has been a low priority 
target over the past several years, as a result of 
depressed base metal prices and the relative remoteness 
of the location. 

The t w o  most significant mineral deposits subject to 
current investigation in the Iskut River area are the 
Skyline Explorations Ltd. Reg property on the north 
slope of Johnny Mountain and the Delaware Resources- 
Cominco Ltd. joint venture Snip property near Bronson 
Creek. These properties are only five kilometers apart 
and appear to be similar in nature. 

At least seven auriferous, mineral rich quartz veins are 
known to occur on Skyline's Reg property (Grove, 1986). 
These are collectively known as the Stonehouse Gold 
Zone. This zone is hosted in an east-west striking, 
northerly dipping sequence of Jurassic volcaniclastics 
and porphyritic flows. A sequence of Middle Jurassic 
volcanic breccias and well stratified volcanic tuffs and 
sediments unconformably overlie the mineralized unit. 
Steeply dipping northeast trending fractures are the 
only known mineralization environment in the Stonehouse 
Gold Zone. These are developed in a zone some 4,700 
feet long and 900 feet wide. The mineralized zones con- 
sist of pods, lenses and quartz veins which contain a 
variety of sulfide and sulfosalt mineralization in addi- 
tion to native gold and electrum. Adjacent to the 
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zones, extensive K-feldspar alteration occurs in the 
wa 11 rock. 

In addition to gold, copper and silver also occur in 
significant quantities. Grove (1986) estimated the 
known reserves at that time to be 938,446 tons grading 
0.73 oz Au/ton, 0.85 02 Ag/ton and 0.76% Cu. 

On the Delaware-Cominco joint venture's Snip property, 
four quartz-carbonate-pyrite shear veins with high gold 
values have been discovered. These strike llOo to 120° 
and dip 65O to the southwest, and occur in Mesozoic 
tuffs and arenites that have been intruded by a dike- 
like orthoclase porphyry. Extensive K-feldspar, silica, 
and pyrite alteration is associated with these zones. 

3.2 Property Geology 

The section of the property which lies to the east of 
the Verrett River Valley is underlain by plutonic and 
sedimentary rocks. The vast majority of the sedimentary 
package consists of medium to coarse grained clastic 
material of quartz arenaceous to arkosic composition. 
This is a very ferruginous sequence, with ubiquitous 
limonite alteration. Hematitization is frequently 
encountered in fractures. 

The clastic sedimentary package is very extensive and 
appears to be quite homogenous. Distinct bedding planes 
are rarely encountered. Argillite horizons of minor 
extent were noted in a few locations near the southern 
border of the New 8 claim. These were found to strike 
at llOo to 120° and dip approximately 65O to the south. 

Much of the northern portion of the New 8 claim is 
underlain by plutonic material of tonalitic to 
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granodioritic composition. This is a medium to coarse 
grained intrusive, with pervasive hematitization and 
sericitization. Saussuritization of plagioclase is 
encountered occasionally in this material. 

The contact between the plutonic rocks and the  coarse 
clastic sediments is not readily discernable in outcrop. 
This characteristic of the contact, which is a 
consequence of the pervasive alteration of both 
lithologies, presented a great deal of difficulty for 
geological mapping purposes. The lack of an obvious 
contact zone may indicate that the sedimentary package 
is post-intrusive in age. 

Mafic dykes are plentiful in both the sedimentary and 
plutonic rocks. These vary in width from a few 
centimeters to over ten meters. A peculiar feldspar 
porphyry dyke of intermediate composition was observed 
in the southern part of the New 8 claim. This dyke, 
which contains 2 cm wide white feldspar phenocrysts in a 
purplish, aphanitic groundmass, was spatially associated 
with a small granitoid intrusive body which also 
contained feldspar porphyry. 

The structural geology of the eastern portion of the 
property is not well defined in outcrop. There is, 
however a distinct linear depression in the north 
central part of this area, which begins at the edge of 
the Verrett River Valley and trends at 115O for 
approximately one kilometer. This is quite probably a 
major fault zone. 

The coarse clastic unit also underlies much of the 
western portion of the New 7 claim. However, a sequence 
of andesitic volcanics occurs in the northwestern 
portion of the property. These are a series of flows 
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and ash fall deposits, with abundant horizons of coarse 
volcaniclastics, including well developed volcanic 
breccias. Breccia clasts are generally polymictic in 
composition, and pumice fragments appear to become more 
predominant towards the top of the sequence. Several 
breccia horizons were observed to fine upwards to the 
west, and this appears to be the direction of 
stratigraphic younging in the sequence. 

A significant amount of contact alteration is observed 
in clastic sediments immediately below the base of the 
volcanic unit. Manganese staining, which is prevalent 
throughout much of the volcanic unit, is intense in 
rocks on either side of the volcanic-sedimentary 
contact, commonly appearing as a metallic, black sheen 
on outcrop surfaces. In the coarse clastic sediments 
near the contact, dendritic pyrolusite growths are 
commonly found in fractures. 

There is a lithologically, stratigraphically and 
structurally complex unit of rocks which occurs near the 
western edge of the New 7 claim, immediately overlying 
the volcanics. This has been designated as the Ticker 
Tape Unit, and has been the focus of much attention in 
the 1987 exploration program, as it contains a 
stratiform lead-zinc-silver deposit. The unit consists 
of interbedded jasperoid ironstones, carbonates, 
waterlain tuffs and other volcaniclastics, minor beds of 
argillite and a few minor lenses of barite. 

Oxidization in the Ticker Tape unit varies from moderate 
to intense, and in many cases it renders the original 
lithology indistinguishable. The structural regime in 
this unit is very complex, and it appears to have 
undergone several episodes of folding and faulting. 
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Stratigraphic relations in the Ticker Tape Unit are also 
complex, and several abrupt facies changes, and lateral 
thickening of beds were observed. The Ticker Tape unit 
appears to be the product of an episode of quiescence 
and Itblack smoker1' mineralization in a subaqueous 
volcanic regime. 

Mineralization 

The most significant occurrences of sulphide 
mineralization on the New 7 claim are found in the 
stratiform lead-zinc-silver deposit which occurs within 
the Ticker Tape unit. This deposit is of variable 
width, although a 26 meter thick zone of mineralization 
was calculated by data generated by the drilling 
program. This mineralization varies from disseminations 
and mineralized stringers to massive galena, sphalerite 
and pyrite. Minor arsenopyrite and stibnite were 
observed in drill core. A yellowish-green mineral which 
was frequently encountered in outcrop is believed to be 
greenockite (cadmium sulfide). 

Two mineralized exposures of the Ticker Tape unit were 
observed. These were designated as the North Zone and 
the South Zone, the South Zone being approximately three 
hundred meters southwest of the North Zone. These two 
zones are separated by a lobe of glacier, and thus it 
was not possible to determine whether these represent 
outcroppings of one major zone, or separate entities. 

Rock grab samples taken from the South Zone tended to be 
richer in lead and silver than those from the North 
Zone. However, the highest recorded silver assay value, 
890.0 g/t (25.96 oz/ton), comes from a high grade sample 
taken from the North Zone. One sample taken from the 
North Zone yielded over 31% zinc. 

d 
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Gold values recorded 
South zones were 

in samples taken from the North and 
rarely above background levels. 

However, very high gold values were recorded in samples 
taken from the King Vein, a quartz vein which lies 
roughly 100 meters south of the South zone. This is an 
almost flat-lying quartz vein which strikes at roughly 
150° and dips 8O to the southwest. It has a maximum 
thickness of 35 centimeters and is exposed over a 
considerable strike length estimated by geologist J .P .  

Sorbara to be at least 150 m. Snow cover precluded 
trenching and a precice appraisal of the dimensions of 
the King Vein. 

The King Vein is hosted in coarse clastic sediments 
close to the contact with the andesitic sequence. 
Limestones and argillites are interbedded with the 
coarse clastic sediments near the King Vein, a feature 
which is not observed elsewhere in the vicinity of the 
andesite-clastic sediments contact. 

Much of the interior of the King Vein appears to be 
devoid of sulfide mineralization, although massive 
pyrite, with minor associated galena and sphalerite is 
found in pods near the footwall of the vein. Visible 
gold and (?)  bismuthinite or possibly native bismuth 
were found adjacent to these sulfide zones, in the vein 
interior. A high grade grab sample of this material 
yielded an assay value of 1725.0 g/t (50.313 oz Au/ton), 
and a 20 centimeter chip sample taken across the vein 
and adjacent wall rock yielded 864.0 g/t (25.200 oz 
Au/ton) in addition to 122.0 g/t (3.56 oz Ag/ton) . 

Elevated gold values in King Vein are consistently 
associated with highly anomalous bismuth values. Sample 
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KV-3, which yielded 1725.0 g/t (50.313 oz Au/ton) also 
contained 5,825 ppm bismuth. 

The highest silver value recorded from the King Vein was 
11.61 oz/ton in sample KV-1, which was taken from a 
massive sulfide pod near the margin of the vein. This 
sample also yielded values of 2.27% lead and 5,829 ppm 
zinc. This sample was also highly anomalous in antimony 
(560 ppm) and slightly anomalous in arsenic, cadmium, 
cobalt and copper. Gold and bismuth values from this 
sample were considerably lower than those of samples 
from the interior of the vein. 

were Few significant mineralization situations 
encountered east of the Verrett River Valley, although a 
sample of chalcopyrite and malachite bearing mafic dyke 
material in this area yielded an assay value of 3.11% 
copper. A sample of pyrite-bearing granodiorite taken 
from the New 8 claim contained 205 ppb gold. 

PROPERTY GEOCHEMISTRY 

The objective of the 1987 program was to identify areas 
of i n t e r e s t  on the property on which to focus future 
exploration efforts. A total of 108 rock grab samples, 
41 chip samples and 15 stream sediment samples were 
taken on the New 7 & 8 mineral properties. 

An effort was made during the 1987 field season to 
collect stream sediment samples from all drainages on 
the property. These samples generally consisted of silt 
and/or fine sand taken from stream beds. 

Rock grab samples were taken in the course of the 
prospecting and geological mapping program. These 
samples generally contained sulphide mineralization. 
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A total of 40 chip samples: samples 87-TGR-035 to 069, 
and samples 87-TKR-013 to 017 were taken on the North 
zone. These were, in most cases, one meter in length 
(see Figure 4). Sample KV-2 was a 20 cm long chip 
sample taken across the King Vein. 

All samples collected were analyzed for gold, copper, 
lead, zinc, silver, arsenic and antimony. In addition, 
samples KV 1-6 were subjected to a 31 element ICP 
analyses and were fire assayed for gold, silver, and 
tellurium. All samples were analyzed at Min-En 
Laboratories Ltd. of 705 West 15th Street, North 
Vancouver, 3. C. 

4.1 Discussion of Geochemical Results 

4.1.1 Rock Geochemistry 

Anomalous precious and base metal. values were recorded 
in many of the rock grab samples taken on the property. 
Results for each analyzed element are discussed below: 

GolU: Anomalous gold values exceeding 50 ppb were 
recorded in thirty rock samples. An extremely high 
assay value of 1725.0 g/t (50.313 oz/ton) was recorded 
in sample KV-3, a high grade grab sample from the King 
Vein. KV-2, a chip sample taken across the King Vein 
and adjacent wall rock, yielded a gold value of 864.0 
g/t (25.200 oz/ton). 

Silver: Anomalous silver values of over 5 ppm were 
recorded in seventy-five of the rock samples. Extremely 
high values were recorded in samples from the North and 
South zones and the King Vein. The highest value was 
recorded in sample 87-TSR-04, a grab sample from the 
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North zone, which yielded an assay value of 890 g/t 
(25.96 oz/ton) . 

Arsenic : Seventy-five of the rock samples yielded 
anomalous arsenic values exceeding 50 ppm. Several 
samples from the North zone yielded highly anomalous 
values, The highest value was 2,496 ppm in sample 87- 
TGR-063. 

Antimony: Anomalous values in antimony exceeding 15 ppm 
were recorded from seventy-nine of the rock samples. 
Highly anomalous values were recorded in samples from 
the North and South Zones, and in a sample from the 
margin of the King Vein. The highest value was recorded 
in sample 87-TMR-17: 1,591 ppm. 

Copper: Anomalous copper values exceeding 400 ppm were 
recorded from nineteen rock grab samples. The highest 
copper value, 31,890 ppm (3.14%) was recorded in sample 
87-TGR-005, 

Lead: Anomalous lead values exceeding 100 ppm were 
recorded in eighty-seven rock samples. The highest 
value,  64,777 ppm (6.48%) was recorded in sample 87-TSR- 
09, which was taken from the South Zone. 

Zinc: Anomalous zinc values exceeding 500 ppm were 
recorded from seventy-one samples. Extremely high 
values were recorded in several samples from the North 
Zone. The highest value, 313,009 ppm (31.3%) was 
recorded in sample 87-TGR-035. 

4.1.2 Stream Sediment Geochemistry 

Anomalous base and precious metal values were recorded 
in some of the stream sediment samples taken from the 
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New 7 61 8 claims. Results for each analyzed element are 
discussed below: 

GolU: One sample yielded an anomalous gold assay value 
of 50 ppb. This was recorded in sample 87-TML-001. 

Silver: An anomalous silver value of 7 ppm was recorded 
in sample 87-TKL-021. 

Arsenic: Anomalous arsenic values exceeding 30 ppm were 
recorded in five samples. The highest value, 207 ppm 
was recorded in sample 87-TSL-015. 

Antimony: Anomalous antimony values exceeding 10 ppm 
were recorded in five of the samples. The highest 
value, 4 3  ppm was recorded in sample 87-TKL-021. 

Copper: 

recorded in sample 87-TML-005. 
A slightly anomalous copper value of 92 ppm was 

LeaU: Anomalous lead values exceeding 100 ppm were 
recorded in five of the samples. The highest value, 
1,138 pm was recorded in sample 87-TKL-021, a 
polymetallic anomaly which was taken from a drainage 
immediately below the North Zone. 

Zinc: Anomalous zinc values exceeding 500 ppm were 
recorded in five samples. The highest value, 1,901 ppm 
was recorded in sample 87-TSL-015. 

5 . 0  GEOPHYSICS 

5.1 Results of VLF-EM and Magnetometer Survey 

A detailed grid of 4.1 line kilometers was established 
over the North Zone Showing in order to provide control 
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for a VLF-EM/magnetometer survey. The location of the 
survey origin (O+OO, O+OO) is the LCP for the I C E  1, 2, 
3 and 4 claim group. The baseline was chained 500 

meters south (180O) with detailed east-west crosslines 
at 25 meter intervals. Stations were chained and 
picketed and a total of 304 readings were then taken at 
12.5 meter intervals. 

The geophysical survey was conducted with an EDA Omni 
Plus VLF-EM/magnetomter (Serial #208035) as the field 
system and the EDA Omni IV Magnetometer as the recording 
base station. Both systems are microprocessor-based. 
Using a Toshiba TllOO computer the data was stored, cor- 
rected, contoured or profiled. 

Three VLF transmitting stations were recorded: Jim 
Creek, Washington (24.8 Khz) i Cutler, Maine (24.0 Khz) ; 
and Annapolis, Maryland (23.4 Khz) . For interpretation 
purposes, the data from Jim Creek has been used as it 
most closely aligns with the geological contacts and 
trends. 

North Zone Showinq Results 

The results of the Fraser Filtered, VLF-EM in-phase com- 
ponent show several anomalous zones of varying magni- 
tudes. Most striking is a conductive zone trending 
north-south, extending 250 meters from LN 2+50S through 
LN O+OO, and open to the unsurveyed ground to the north 
(Figure sa). The symmetrical slope, sharp gradient of 
large amplitude, and slow roll-off to both sides of the 
in-phase crossovers is interpreted to indicate a near 
vertical sheet type conductor (Figure 9b). The strong 
quadrature response of the same polarity, particularly 
on LN 1+OOS, suggests that the central portion of the 
anomalous body is a weak conductor in non-conductive 
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ground or at surface. It is noted that to the south the 
character , or ttsignaturett , of the anomaly changes. The 
weak response and slightly reversed polarity of the 
quadrature component on LN 1+25S through LN 2+00S can 
arise from a combination of factors; a more highly con- 
ductive body and/or conductive overburden. 

The magnetic survey results, corrected for diurnal vari- 
ations, and contoured to bring out the magnetic highs 
and their flanks can be seen in Figure 9c. Readings 
ranged approximately 4000 gammas from 56500 gammas to 
60500 gammas. Two zones of high magnetics are noted. A 

smaller anomalous zone is centered at LN 1+50S, 2+00W 
and a larger trend spans LN 0+75S through LN 2+25S. 
They are separated by a sharply contrasting band of low 
magnetics. The larger trend is adjacent and parallel to 
the predominant VLF-EM anomaly. 

In conclusion, two zones of high magnetics flank the 
predominant VLF-EM anomaly. Also noted are several 
small VLF-EM anomalies, some of which are coincident 
with the high magnetics. The author concludes that the 
VLF anomaly and adjacent high magnetics anomaly are 
prime drill targets. As previously mentioned, the 
character of the VLF anomaly is in transition and varies 
along its strike, therefore at least two drill inter- 
sections are recommended to delineate the source and 
nature of this conductor. 

6.0 DIAMOND DRILLING PROGRAM 

6.1 Introduction 

Pursuant to a request by the Directors of Ticker Tape 
Resources Ltd., a diamond drilling program was under- 
taken on the New 7 & 8 claims in the Iskut River Valley 
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of British Columbia by Hi-Tec Resource Management Ltd. 
during October 1987. The purpose of the diamond 
drilling program was two-fold: 

a) to test, at depth, an anomalous Zn/Ag zone 
located during surface geologic mapping, and 

b) to investigate a series of VLF and magnetic 
anomalies defined by a geophysical survey of the 
property in September 1987. 

The drilling contractors were Falcon Drilling Ltd. who 
used BQ diamond bits fo r  all holes. 

Four drill sites were initially chosen on the Ticker 
Tape property. However, due to adverse weather condi- 
tions and the accumulation of over two meters of snow on 
some sites, drilling was restricted to one site (grid 
coordinates 2+236/1+10W, Figure 10). 

Seven holes were collared (a) to test at depth an anoma- 
lous Zn/Ag zone located during surface mapping and (b) 
to investigate a series of VLF and magnetic anomalies 
delineated during the geophysical survey. 

A total of 408.03 meters (1337 feet) were diamond 
drilled on the Ticker Tape claim. All of the core was 
measured and marked at one meter intervals. Discre- 
pancies in measurements between Falcon Drilling Ltd. and 
Hi-Tec Resource Management Ltd. were resolved on site. 
The complete length of core was split and sampled. 
Twenty-one lithological representative segments were 
removed for thin sectioning and four samples were taken 
to illustrate the form of the mineralization. Each 
diamond drill hole is summarized below and the detailed 
logs and cross-sections are presented in Appendix VII. 
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All of the core boxes are stored at the base camp at the 
Verrett River. 

Three hundred and sixty-eight split core samples were 
collected and all of the samples were submitted to Min- 

En Laboratories Ltd., in North Vancouver, B.C. 274 
samples were processed by Fire AA and AA for Au and Ag 
respectively and 94  samples were assayed for Au, AG, Pb 
and Zn. Nineteen samples were furthermore analysed by 
ICP for As, Ba, Cd, Cu and Sb. Analytical procedures 
are reported in Appendix I11 and all analytical data for 
the core samples is given in Appendix VI, 

The presence of carbonates, banded iron-stone formation 
and mafic intrusives has been confirmed by the diamond 
drilling program. Alteration zones and inclusions 
within the carbonates consisted of serpentine(?) and 
tuffaceous, rhyolitic banding. 

6.2 Drill core Mineralization 
3 

The recognized mineralization in the core consisted of 
pyrite, galena, sphalerite, arsenopyrite, magnetite and 
trace antimonite (stibnite). 

The main form of mineralization occurs as fine grained 
disseminated pyrite and galena within altered recrystal- 
lized carbonates. Occasional mineralized pods occur and 
are restricted to the serpentine alteration bands within 
the carbonate sequence. Recrystallized arsenopyrite is 
evident occasionally. 

Y 

Decomposed, altered, leached zones and fault gouge zones 
frequently exhibited positive reactions to Itzinc - zap1#. 
Magnetite is ubiquitous both as stringers and as a con- 
stituent of the interstitial matrix in the,core. 
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Significant mineralization, including visible gold, 
occurs within an almost flat-lying auriferous quartz 
vein (the King Vein). A detailed description may be 
found in Section 3.3 - Mineralization. An attempt at 
trenching of this area was curtailed by adverse weather 
conditions, however, a number of hand specimens and grab 
samples were collected. Gold values ranging up to 1,725 
g/t (50.313 oz/t) were recorded. 

6.3 Diamond Drill L o g  Synopsis 

The layout for this hole was -45O at azimuth 090° and it 
was drilled to a depth of 61.60 m (202'). Casing was 
reamed to 5.18 m (17'). The core showed the existence 
of two distinct assemblages. The upper portion from 
5.18 m (17') to 27.74 m (91') consisted of a sequence of 
carbonates and interbedded tuffaceous, rhyolite banded 
units. A jasperoid banded iron stone formation and a 
mafic intrusive were intersected in the top 9 m (30') of 
core (Figure 11). The lower portion of the hole con- 
sisted of a massive, predominantly fine grained recrys- 
tallized, blue/grey calcareous sequence with occasional 
solution breccia zones. 

Large segments of the upper part of the hole were decom- 
posed and leached which made identification of litholo- 
gies and mineralization difficult. 

w Recognized mineralization consisted of disseminated 
pyrite, galena, magnetite, with trace, fault associated, 
antimony at 8.0 m (26'). Fifty-eight samples were col- 
lected which after analysis confirm that the upper por- 
tion of the hole constitutes the mineralized zones with 
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the lower portion being largely barren. Silver values 
range from 110.0 g/t (3.21 oz/t) to 2.1 g/t (0.06 oz/t) 
in the mineralized zone. Gold values range from 0.01 
g/t to 0.07 g/t (0.002 oz/t) . A number of samples pro- 
duced above background readings in lead, zinc, arsenic 
and barium. Sample 16017B recorded 6.82% Zn. 

An attempt was made to drill a strong magnetic anomaly 
from this layout but after the rods jammed at 61.60 m 
(202') the hole was abandoned. Eleven rods broke off in 
the hole. 
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The layout for this hole was -60° at azimuth 090° and it 
was drilled to a depth of 42.35 m (139'). Casing was 
reamed to 4.57 m (15'). Two distinct assemblages, 
equivalent to those in the previous hole,( were 
recognized in the core. The upper portion extended from 
4.57 rn (15') to 27.50 m (90') and again constitutes the 
mineralized zone. The mafic intrusive and banded iron 
formation marker beds were intersected (Figure 11). 

Thirty-six samples were collected and silver values vary 
from 7 5 . 0  g/t (2.19 oz/t) to 3.0 g/t (0.09 o z / t )  in the 
upper portion of the hole. Gold values range from 0.01 
g/t to 0.03 g/t (0.001 oz/t). 
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The layout for this hole was -75O at azimuth 090° and 
was drilled to 45.43 m (149'). Casing was reamed to 
4 . 5 7  m(15'). The best mineralized portion of the hole 
extended from 4.57 m (15') to 32.19 m (106') and exhi- 
bited disseminated pyrite, galena, sphalerite and trace 
arsenopyrite. Bedrock consisted of a carbonate sequence 
interbedded with banded tuffaceous and altered serpen- 
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tized units. The marker beds were again intersected. 
In common with all the other holes the core appears 
tectonized, altered and recrystallized throughout. A 

buff-pinkish coloured dolomitic sequence from 24.18 m to 
27.40 m (79' to 90') contained abundant dendritic 
manganese staining. Forty samples were collected and 
silver values range from 114.0 g/t (3.33 oz/t) to 3.9 
g/t (0.11 oz/t) in the upper portion of the hole. The 
lower more massive carbonate units show consistently 
lower values. Gold values throughout range from 0.01 
g/t to 0.03 g/5 (0.001 oz/t) . 

The layout for this hole was -60° at azimuth 065O and it 
was drilled to a depth of 73.94 m (242'). Casing was 
reamed to 3.05 m (10'). The target from this layout was 
a strong VLF and magnetic anomaly delineated by the geo- 
physical survey (Figure 10). Bedrock consisted of three 
distinct lithological assemblages. The top (3.05 - 30.0 
m) and mid (30.0 m - 64.0 m) zones equate with the 
mineralized altered carbonate sequence and the massive 
recrystallized units respectively of previous holes. 
The lower portion comprised a series of interbedded 
coarse arenites, arkoses and fine grained conglomerates 
predominantly red/purple in colour. These contained 
trace recrystallized pyrite associated with minor shear 
planes. Lack of suitable drill bits for this lithology 
necessitated the stopping of the hole.. 

1 

Seventy samples were collected for analysis and silver 
md values from 64.0 g/t (1.87 oz/t) to 4.5 g/t (0.13 oz/t) 

in the top mineralized assemblage. The altered carbon- 
ate mid-zone shows predominantly low values ranging from 
0.2 g/t to 2.4 g/t (0.07 oz/t) but values increase to a 
6.0 g/t to 12.0 g/t (0.35 oz/t) range near its contact 
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with the underlying coarse clastic sequence. The silver 
values in the red/purple arenaceous assemblage range 
from 1.9 g/t to 6.2 g/t (0.18 oz/t) but the conglomer- 
ates and shear planes exhibit values of from 12.0 g/t to 
28.0 g/t (0.35 oz/t) . Gold values throughout the hole 
range from 0.01 g/t to 0.21 g/t (0.006 oz/t). 

The layout for this hole was -60° at azimuth 130° and it 
was drilled to 60.98 m (200'). Casing was reamed to 
3.05 m (10'). The mafic intrusive marker bed was 
intersected at 12.20 m ( 4 0 ' ) .  An alteration zone 
adjacent to this was well mineralized with disseminated 
and partially recrystallized pyrite and galena. The 
best mineralized zone of altered carbonates and 
tuffaceous beds extended from 3.05 m to 30.0 m (98'). 

Patches of disseminated fine-grained pyrite and 
recrystallized arsenopyrite were intersected in a few 
solution-breccia zones of the massive recrystallized 
calcareous sequence in the remainder of the core. 

Fifty-seven samples were collected and silver values 
range from 2.2 g/t to 123.0 g/t (3.59 oz/t) in the upper 
portion of the hole. Gold values range from 0.01 g/t to 
7.30 g/t (0.213 oz/t). The higher values occur within a 
well mineralized 2.0 m portion of core adjacent to the 
mafic intrusive at 13.02 m depth. 

This hole was drilled at an angle of -90° to confirm a 
decrease in dip and an increase in thickness of the 
mineralized zone. This could have reflected the hinge 
zone of a syncline where extensional zones would provide 
favourable sites for the concentration of any mineral- 
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ization. An increase in thickness of the mineralized 
zone was confirmed overlying the mafic intrusive which 
was intersected at 11.90 m (39'). This was underlain by 
a well mineralized altered, interlaminated carbonate, 
serpentine sequence of increased width (Figure 11). 
Pyrite and galena occurred disseminated and as stringers 
from 5.05 m to 37.33 m (111') with 3.93 m (13') of core 
loss. A marked decrease in the angle of dip was not 
conf irmed. 

An increase in the number and thicknesses of solution 
breccia zones was evident from 37.33 m (111') to the end 
of hole but only trace pyrite was encountered. There 
was 5.23 m (17') of core loss over this zone. 

Forty-eight samples were collected and silver 'values 
ranging from 2.5 g/t to 219.0 g/t (6.39 oz/t) were 

The recorded from the upper mineralized assemblage. 
high values 
Gold values 
oz/t) . 

were associated with fault gouge zones. 
range from 0.01 g/t to 0.04 g/t (0.001 

The layout for this hole was -45O at azimuth 235O and it 
was drilled to 62.80 m (206') to test a VLF anomaly 
defined by geophysics. Casing was reamed to 3.05 m 
(lo'). Bedrock consisted of pale grey recrystallized 
carbonates with alteration zones throughout. The mafic 
intrusive and banded iron stone were intersected. 
Stringers of fine grained pyrite and galena were evident 
throughout. The hole did not penetrate the 
interlaminated carbonate/serpentine sequence which was 
associated with the better mineralization in previous 
holes. 
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Fifty-nine samples were collected €or analysis and sil- 
ver values ranging from 2.0 g/t to 20.0 g/t (0.58 oz/t) 
were recorded. Gold values range from 0.01 g/t to 0.18 
g/t (0.005 oz/t) . The higher Ag/Au values were gener- 
ally associated with fault gouge zones. 

7 . 0  CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

Following the discovery of high grade gold mineraliza- 
tion with significant values in silver by Skyline on the 
Stonehouse Gold Zone and the collection of a 10 kg 
stream sediment sample of 1350 ppb Au recovered by 
DuPont from a tributary of the Verrett River, a 
geological survey was undertaken on the Ticker Tape 
property. This work defined a number of anomalous Au, 
Ag and Zn zones and a geophysical and diamond drilling 
program was recommended. 

A number of VLF and magnetic conductors were delineated 
and drilling commenced on 9/10/87. Three distinct 
lithological assemblages were identified in the core (a) 
an upper sequence consisting of well mineralized (Pb-Zn- 
Ag) interbedded multicoloured carbonates with tuffaceous 
rhyolitic bands (b) a middle, grey, fine grained poorly 
mineralized calcareous unit and (c) at depth a lower 
siliceous red/purple coarse clastic assemblage with 
occasional mineralized portions. A total of 408.03 m 
(1,337') were drilled and 368 samples were analyzed. 
Silver values ranging from 2.0 g/t to 219.0 g/t (6.39 

oz/t) and gold values from 0.01 g/t to 7.30 g/t (0.213 

oz/t) were detected. 

Due to adverse weather conditions only one drill site 
could be set  up. The presence of a well mineralized 
assemblage of up to 26.0 m (85') thick and mineralized 
fault zones at depth imply that further exploration work 
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is warranted. The ground geophysical survey should be 
extended across adjacent parts of the property to delin- 
eate additional diamond drill targets. A selective 
drilling program should be carried out on the remaining, 
already defined, mineralized zones during the field 
season from July to mid-September. This would determine 
the geometry and enhance the grade characteristics of 
the mineralized zone. A special effort should be made 
to delineate the extent of the South Zone and to 
determine its relationship to the North Zone. 

An intense program of mapping and prospecting should be 
directed at areas of the newly acquired Ice Claims which 
contain geologic environments similar to those which 
hosted the mineralization in the western part of the New 
7 claim. Special attention should be paid to areas 
adjacent to the contact of the volcanic package with the 
coarse clastic sediments, as this is the lithology which 
hosts the King Vein, and there is reason to believe that 
there is considerable potential for the occurrence of 
other analogous mineralization situations. 

Respectfully submitted, 

HI-TEC RESOURCE MANAGEMENT LTD. 

Denis A .  Collins, B.Sc., Ph.D. 

, 
George King; B. Scl 

December 1987 
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I, DENIS A. COLLINS, of the City of Vancouver, Province of 
British Columbia, hereby certify that: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4 .  

5. 

I am a geologist employed by Hi-Tec Resource Management 
Ltd. My office is at 1500 - 609 Granville Street, 
Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada, V7Y 1G5. 

I obtained a Bachelor of Science degree in Geology from 
University College Cork, Ireland in 1980 and a Ph.D. in 
Structural Geology from the same university in 1985. 

I have been practising my profession as a geologist in 
Ireland, South Africa and Canada since 1980. 

I have no interest in the property described herein, 
nor in securities of any company associated with the 
property, nor do I expect to receive any such interest. 

I consent to the use of this report in a Prospectus or 
Statement of Material Facts for the purpose of private 
or public financing. 

Dated in Vancouver, B. C. t h i s w d a y  of D d ,  

-~-3-e,.% A .  & 
Denis A .  Collins, B.Sc., Ph.D. 

b d  

1987. 
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STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATIONS 

I, GEORGE R. KING, of Suite 5, 736 West 14th Avenue, 
Vancouver, British Columbia, do hereby certify: 

1. That I am a geologist in the employment of Hi-Tec 
Resource Management Ltd., with offices at Suite 1500 - 
609 Granville Street, Vancouver, British Columbia. 

2. That I am a graduate from the University of 
Saskatchewan in Saskatoon (1985) with a Bachelor of 
Science Degree in Geology. 

3. That my primary employment since 1981 has been in the 
field of mineral exploration. 

4 ,  That my experience has encompassed a wide range of 
geologic environments, and has allowed considerable 
familiarization with geological mapping, prospecting, 
geochemical and geophysical techniques. 

5. That I have no interest in the property described 
herein, nor in securities of any company associated 
with the property, nor do I expect to receive any such 
interest. 

6 )  That I hereby grant permission to Ticker Tape Resources 
Ltd. for the use of this report in any prospectus or 
other documentation required for any regulatory 
authority. 

Dated at Vancouver, British Columbia this 2/5 Tday of 
, 1987. . 
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PHONE: (604) 980.5814 or 988-4524 
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TELEX: 04-352828 

MIN- EN Laboratories Ltd 
Specialiits in  M i n e r a l  Environments 

Corner 15th Sirool and 8ewick.m 
705 WEST 15TH STREET 

NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. 
CANADA V7M 1T2 

FIRE GOLD GEOCHEMICAL ANALYSIS BY MIN-EN 
LABORATORIES LTD, 

-- 

Geochemical samples for Fire Gold processed by Min-En Laboratories 
Ltd,, a t  705 W. 15th S t . ,  North Vancouver Laboratory employing 
the  following procedures. 
t 

A f t e r  drying the eamples at 95 C soil and stream sediment 
samples are screened by 80 mesh sieve to obtain the minus 80 
mesh f ract ion for  analysis. 
pulverized by ceramic plated pulverizer, 

0 

The rock samples are crushed and 

A su i tab le  sample weight l l i , O O  or'30.00 grams are  f i re  a s s a y .  
preconcenkrated. 

A f t e r  pretreatments the samples are digested with Aqua Regia 
solut ion,  and af te r .d iges t ion  the  samples a re  taken up w i t h  
25% H C l  t o  sui table  volume. 

Further oxidation and treatment of a t  l ea s t  75% of the or ig ina l  
sample s o l u t i o n s  are m a d e  suitable for extraction of gold with 
Methyl Iso-Butyl Ketone. 

W i t h  a s e t  of sui table  standard solution gold i s  analysed 
b y  Atomic Absorption i n s t r u m e n t s .  The obtained detection 
l i m i t  i s  1 ppb. 

J 

J 



cp 

’HONE 900-5814 
d 

M N - E N  Laboratories Ltd 
Spccialiifi in Mlncral Envlronrnrnts 

Corner 15th Slroot and Eewlcke 
705 WEST l5TH STREET 

CANADA V7M IT2 
NORTH VANCOUVER, e.c. 

ANALYTICAL PROCEDURE REPORT FOR ASSESSMENT 
WORK - 2 6  ELEMENT ICP 

Ag A 1  A s  B Bi, Ca, Cd, C o  Cu Fe K, Ma8 Mn 8 Mo 4 

Na,Ni,P,Pb,Sb,Sr,Th,U,v,Zn 

Samples a r e  processed by Min-En Laboratories Ltd., a t  705 W. 15th 
st. ,  North Vancouver Laboratory employing the  following procedures. 

Af te r  drying the  samples a t  9S°C soil and stream sedimint samples 
a r e  screened by 80 mesh s i e v e  t o  bbtain the  minus 80 mesh f rac t ion  
f o r  ana lys i s .  The rock samples are  crushed by j a w  crusher and 
pulverized by ceramic plated pulverizer . 
1.0 gram of the  samples a re  digested fo r  6 hours with €NO3 and 
HClO mixture. 

4 I 

After  cooling samples are d i lu ted  t o  standard volume. The solut ions 
a re  analysed by Computer operated J a r r e l l  Ash 9OOOICP. InductFvely 
coupled Plasma Analyser. Reports a re  formated by routing computer 
do t l i ne  p r i n t  out. 

f 

I 
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87T6R2 
.2 3 8 12 1 10 10 
.9 12 53 b 1 12 

2 
1 

85 5867 780 44459 
13432 

5 44 11282 204 33528 

87TGR37 7.4 30 36 3057 138 
2 87TGR38 14.8 -405 96 4640 117 34005 
2 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 87T6R39 4.3 4 32 931 230 7156 

87T6R40 7.6 29 25 10224 294 11049 . 3 

2 8776142 6.8 257 33 6332 174 13234 
3 8776843 9.3 25 38 10941 115 11194 
2 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 97T6R44 10.5 38 79 0778 132 52614 
1 87T6R45 3.3 7 16 553 91 3113 

87761146 21.1 

3 87TGR47 19.5 ,59 84 6828 201 34974 
3 87T6R48 15.1 20 67 7183 229 21952 

8776R41 10.9 94 

1 ,- ,A  

i l l  8485 648 19362 1 qY 



uri 

! 

! 

! 

87 T6R 55 35.3 52 114 5390 78 16893 
87 T6R 56 10.2 46 I9 2468 12 5233 
87 T6R 57 25. I 63 24 5958 28 6515 

87 T6R 65 ' 8 .1  1.1 210 6222 71 46722 
i 87.16R 66 68.4 I 335 17425 189 199414 
~, 07 .TGR 67 82.8 1 231 39317 211 93S9Ir 
, _  



! 

87 TKI! 19 9.1 136 56 3380 295 19452 
87 TKR 20 11.6 30 7 10 3658 175 '7569. 
87 TKR 22 2.3 9 1553 82 22 4723 

87 TKR 25 ! . 6  10 61 36 5 111 
3 30 

24 122 
07 TKR 26 1.3 5 405 
07 TKR 27 1.5 327 82 23 
87TKR30 .4 10 12 15 1 45 58 .. 
87 TKR3 1 ,b 8 B 23 I L O B  38. 
87TKR32 .4 I7 P I 2  i 32 113 
8 7 ~ ~ ~ 3 3  .6 2 3 14 1 108 

28 t 

071KR36 1.0 16 42 31 1 51 10' 
87TKR31 1.0 21 3 37 2 I90 22 
87TKR38 1.6 12 9 26 I2 210 82 ' 

3 

I 



Y 

w 

Y 

i 

Y 

Y 

M 



Y 

d 

Y 

. .  



I__._ - -- - 
M 1: iq-EN L G t I 3 C k F < 4 4 . T € 3 R X  ES LTI3 

S p e c i a l i s t s  i n  blirtera? Envirunnents 
705 West 15th Street North V a n c o u w ,  B,C. Canada V7H 1T2 

Company: GALVESTOM EXPL. / H I  TEC RESOURCE 
F'roject:87 bC OlEI  
A t  t wit i on : 

F i l e :  7-12(34/Pl 
Date: SEFT 2 /87  
Type: ROCK ASSAY 

He hereby c e r t i f y  the following results .far s a m p l e s  s u b m i t t e d .  
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M X N - E N  LABOFCFITORXES LTD, 
Specialists i n  M i n e r a l  E n v i r o n w r n t s  

705 Wort 15th Sttwt North Vancouver, B.C. Canada V7n 172 

. 

Y 

irl 

J 

J 

9 

I 
- :  

Fila: 7-(393/Pl 
Date; A\JGUST 17/E 
Typex PULP flSGAY 

U P  hereby  c e r t i f y  tha'following rwu1t.w for eiamplea submitted. . . - . . ...-. .#." ..... 1.-e...... 1. .. .- 

1.. 
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Y M I N-EN LAEC)S%FLTOR I E S  
Specialists in #inera . {  E n v i r o n m e n t s  

705 West 15th Street North Vancouvk-, B.C. Canada V7H 1T2 

-PHONE: &04)9&0-5814 OR (6041 988-4524 

--__ . -  

LTD .. 

TELELVIA USA 76010b 

Company:GRLVESTON EXPL./tiI TEC RESOURCE 
Project:87 BC 018 
A t  t e n t  i on : 

He hereby c e r t i f y  the Callowing results +or samples 

Fi le:7-1204/P2 
Date:SEFT 2/87  
Type: ROCK ASSAY 

submitted. 

id 

Y 



iTiSL3G2 .i 7 23 11 4 ;ii I?  
_. 

87TKL 21 7.0 136 36 1138 43 1702 5 - 
87TKL 43 4.3 70 35 357 26 126- C 

87THL1 401 1.4 2 22 11 2 233 SO 
87TllL2 40H .9 3 11 13 1 210 39 

. 8 m L 3  1.0 12 19 1s 5 176 I 
87TflL4 2011 ,5 5 13 6 1 73 3 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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I 1 -e!!II.EE-fi L ~ - ~ - ~ ~ ~ . ~ - - T - O F i . . - ~ - E s  L TlD-- 
SPECIfiLISTS I N  MINEHCSL ENVIRONMENTS 
705 MEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CANAI)A V 7 R  1T2 
TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: ~ 6 0 4 ) ~ 0 - 5 a 1 4  OR !bo41 9a8-4524 I 
-.---I---.-" ._._._______I__--.---------.--. --_-"....._̂ ___--_._..-. 

COFIFIEL4hTION COEFFICIENTS 
C(3MPANY: t i  I -TEC F:ESO(.JI?CES DATE: NOV 12/87 I 
>TTN: GEORGE t::: I NG SAMPLE T w E :  SILT 
ROJECT: 137BCO 1 €3 AI'.IAI-YSIS TYPE: ICP I " I L E # :  

------------ 
.... ......... .... .... . ~ ....... - ..... . - -I-. ~ 

.-C-...llll--.-- 1--1_ .--_I....- -------- - - 
THE TABLE BELOW REPHESENTS THE FEARSON coRRELA-r I or.1 NATR I x , 
SHOW I NG THE I NTER-EI-EIYEI'4T CORRELAT I ON COEFF I C I EI'.ITS (I THOSE VALUES THAT 
EXCEED THE IF: CR I T I CAL VALUE FOR II 6 1 LEVEZL O F  S I G N  I F I CANCE ARE SHOWN 
I N  DARKER P R I N T  AND UNDEHLIWED. 

AS cu PE SB ZN AU 

J 
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MIN-EN Lf3E3C1F;fiTOKIES LTD- 
SPECIALISTS IN MINERAL ENVIR0NME:NTS 
705 #EST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER! B.C. CANADA V 7 h  1T2 

i 

I I VILE#: I 

r- 

l̂_l..--l.-~_.I_ 
TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604)980-5814 OR (604) 988-4524 

STFLTISTICAL SUMMeFIY C)N r?lG I 
I CCIIWANY: H I  -TEC RESOURCES DATE: NOV 12/87 
f x m  GEORGE t::r NG 
IY 'ROJECT : 87BCO I 8  

!. .. . . . .... . . 

SAMPLE T'f F'E : S I L-T 
ANRLY S I S TYPE : I CF' 

-__I-.....---" 
1 

I 

I 
I 

_-I 

5 HIGHEST AG VALUES: 1 
87Tt:CL 21 7.0 PFM 1 

8 7 T S L  15 40Pl 4.7 F'F'M I 

MAXIMUM VALUE: 7 " (:)(:I PPI'1 i I 
1 

87TbcL 43 4.3 PPM I 
87TSL.  14 4 0 M  2. (1) PF'M I 

i 

iu M I N I M U M  VALUE: e 3 1 )  PPM l 

I 8 7 T M L 8  1.9 PFM 
i 2.(:12 pF'M 

STD. DEVIATIQI ' \ I :  1 . 86 PF'M 
I 
1 

. O F  VAF:IATION: .92 
I 

i " " ^ 2 i.. ._ . " ............. ........ " .............. .. I ................... .. .. - 
HISTOGRAM FOR AG CLASS I N T E R V A L  = .21 

.t---- II+__ t-- +---- i------- 1 

~ -. ...._ ..._ ........ ~ ...... _. ............... ~ ..._ .. _ ....... _ _  ...... " _ _  . _ _ _  -. ....... _. - .. ...... 

Ji9 

4 



I 
I 

iJ 
M_I_111_ E N _LA EQ3-eTC)R-E s LTr),- 

SPECIALISTS IN MINERCSL ENVIRONMENTS 
705 WEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA V7tl 1T2 
TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604)980-5814 OR (604) 988-4524 & ---_-.--------..I___._I._____.___.__--..---..-.-----.--. __ .----_-.._ll-._l_-._ __ __I__-_____ 

CUMMULeTIVE P F i O I 3 A E S : I L X T Y  P L O T  ON C S G -  

COMPANY : H I  -TEE RESOURCES DATE:NOV 12/8'7 
i'l-TN: GEORGE K I  NG SAMPLE TYPE: S I L T  Y~EOJECT : 8 7 ~ ~ ~ 1 1  EI G N A L Y  S I S TYPE : I CP 

'-ILE#: 
I -- - - "  _" - - _ .  
~ I I  UPPER CUHHUL 

L I H I T  FREQ 
( PPH) [ X i  

4.31 13.3 
4.08 20.01 
3.86 20.01 

irsJ 3.66 20.01 
3.46 20.0i 
3.27 20.01 
3.10 20.0( 
2.93 20.0( 
2.11 20.01 
2.62 20.0( 
2.48 20.M 

hid 

2.35 20.01 
2.22 20.0c 

J 

2.10 20.0c 
J 1.99 26.67 

1.86 33.33 
1.78 33.33 

& 1.69 40,0? 
1.60 46.67 
1.51 46.67 

y 1.43 46.67 
1.35 53.33 
1.28 53.33 
1,21 53.33 
1.15 53.33 
1.08 53.33 

iJ 1.03 53.33 
'97 60.00 
.92 60. 00 
.87 85.67 
.E? 86.67 
.78 86.67 

mt .74 86.67 
.70 86.67 
.bb 86.61 
.62 8b.67 
8 59 s3.33 
.56 93.33 
,53 93.33 
.50 93.33 

d 

u 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 
4- 
-I- + 

-I- + + + + + + + + + 
-I- 
-I- + 

-I- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

,-,. LL 
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I 
i S P E C I A L I S T S  I N  M I N E R A L  ENVIRONMENTS 

705 WEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, 6.C. CANADA V7H 172 

MEAN: 42. 67 t'PM 
STD. D E V I A T I O N :  63.62 F'Pri 

J CQEFF. OF V A R x A n a N :  1.49 I 87TSL. 16 4 0 M  125 PFM 
E37Tt::L 43 70 F'F'M 
8 7 T M L 9  39 PF'M 1 

i 

105. 85 
112.55 

I 
i- 
! 

I d  
I 

d 6 



~IN-EZ~--LAEcCPf=?A7-CIFI~ES L7-U.. 
SPECIALISTS IN MINERAL ENVIRONMENTS 

LIHIT FREQ. 
( PPH) ( X I  

id 124.46 20.00 
111.95 20.00 

i 
I I 

i 

1 C U M M U L A T X V E  P R O E f i F I L I T Y  P L O T  ON f 
I 
! YOMPRNY: H I  -TEC RESOLJRCES DATE: NQV 12/87 

705 WEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA V7H 1T2 
TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604) 980-5814 OR (604)988-4524 I 

t 
- .-_(I__._..__-_I________________.._.._______ 

I 38.82 33.33 i 
I 34.92 33.33 ! 

31.41 33.33 f 
I 

J 28.25 33.33 I 
25.41 33.33 I 
22.86 

i.1 20.56 
18.49 
16.64 

M 14.96 
13.46 
IZ.11 

UJ 10.89 
9 - 8 0  
8.81 

3 7.93 
7.13 
6.41 

id 5.77 
5.19 
4.67 

5.78 
3 9.20 

3.40 
3.06 
2.75 

d 2.47 2.22 
2.00 

I 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

SAMPLE T Y P E : S I L T  
A N A L Y S I S  TYPE: I CF 

+ + + 
+ 33.33 + 

33.33 + 
I + 

33.33 I + 
40.00 f 

I 
+ + + 
t + + 

33*33 i 
4@.00 I 40.00 f + 

+ 
+ + + 

46.67 I + 
46.67 1 + 

46'67 I 46.67 + 
I + 

46.67 I + 
I 

53.33 I + 
I + 

66.67 I + 
I + 

66.67 I + 
I + 

73.33 I + 
I + 

73.23 I + 

I + 
EO.00 I + 

I + 
80.00 1 + 
86.67 + 

+ 

+ 
80.00 1 + 

86.67 I + 

+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 86.67 1 + 

93.33 I + '1 -.-.- -.---?---- t--+ +---+----- I --..*----!----t---j 

iL /- ,..J L I 0% I 5% 20% 30% 4Q% !33% 60% ';7C!X GO:/. 85% 9C)% 95% '38% C').' c - 
Ci.!ll!!l ...f?' 1- I VE F'ROEAB T I  1: 'TY 
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i 
I 

SPECIALISTS IN MINERAL ENVIRONMENTS 
705 #EST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA V7tl i T 2  

TELEX: 04-352828 
t 

1 ...__I. PHONE: (604)980-5814 OR (604) 98814524 - I 
I 
I 

I 
1 ATTN : GEORGE K I N G  SAMPLE T Y F E : S I L T  I 
!%VXlECT: 8 7 E C 0 1 8  A N A L Y S I S  T Y P E : I C P  I 
I "ILE#:  I 

..__-.-. .......l__.....-.-. 

s - r - e - r x s - r r c e L  SUMM~RY ON cu 
DATE: NOV 12/87 1 f30MPAI\IY: H X -TEC RESOURCES 

I 
t 

I .............. .................................................. 
fw-- I I 

- --.-.....- --___--- 

1 NUMBER O F  SAMPLES: 15 
I MAXIMUM VALUE: 92. O(:) PPM 

M I N I M U M  VGLIJE: 1 (1) (:)(:I PPM 
MEAN: 30 .  13 PPM 
S T D  . DEV I A T  I ON : 19.73 PPM 

I' COEFF. (IF V A R I A T I O N :  I 65 

i 5 H I G H E S T  CU VALUES: 
8 7 T M L  5 92 FPM 
87TSL 15 4 0 M  42 FPM i 
87Tt::L 21 36 PPM I 
87TKL 43 35 PPM 1 

I 
87 T G L02C) 34 FPM I 

J HISTOGRAM FOR CU C L A S S  I N T E R V G L  = 1.55 

M I D  G L A S S  C L A S S  

.:.' 

Y 

issl 

M 

J 

3 

ui 

Y 

Y 

.. 

J 

. . . .  

t----- i--"----------t--------i 

_ _  ...... ...... ... ~ ~ ~ _ " ....................... _. .. .." " -. ." ..... 



tLL_X_N__r-N-L~Ecf)FiFs.T--~.F~E 5.3 L- - 
S P E C I G L I S T S  IN M I N E R A L  ENVIRONMENTS 

705 WEST l5TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B . C .  CANADA V 7 f l  1T2 

NUiYBER O F  SAMPLES: 15 
NAX IMUM VALUE: 1 138. (:I(:) PPM 

hd M I N I M U M  VALUE: 4. 00 PPM 
MEAN: 181.53 PPM 
STD. D E V I A T I O N :  322.84 PPM 

IrJ COEFF. OF V A R I A T I O N :  1.78 

DATE: NOV 12/87 
SAMPLE T Y P E : S I L T  
A N A L Y S I S  7 Y P E : I C P  

5 H I G H E S T  $B VALUES: 
8 7 T K L  23. 1138 PPM 
87TSL. 15 4(1W 630 PPM 

7r 8 7 T K L  43 dJ7 PPM 
8 7 T S t  16 4 0 M  328 PPM 
8 7 T M L 9  157 PFM 

HISTOGRAM FOR P B  CLASS I N T E R V A L  = 31 3 

MID C L A S S  C L A S S  

- PPM x 

@. --.__._ ..... ~ ~ .. ........ " . ....... ...... ..... ... . 
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1 

MIN-EN LK4EC3F?ATC)R-&ES LTr).: 
SPECIhLISTS IN MINERAL ENVIRONMENTS 

705 WEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER! B.C. CANADA V7N 112 

---.___. TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604) 980-5814 OR (604)988-4524 -__---___- __I ...-.--._-- ---- 
I CUMMULCbTIVE F S R O F P & B I L X T Y  P L O T  ON PB I COMF’ANY: H I  -TEC RESOURCES 
i I TTN:: GEORGE K I N G  

DATE : NOV i 2 /87  
SAMPLE T Y P E : S I L T  1 $ROJECT: 8 7 B C O  18 ANCSLYS I s - r w E  : I CP 

UPPER 
LlHIT 

( PPI0  
611.03 
537.10 
472.13 
415.01 
364. 80 

I 320.67 
M281.88 

247.78 
uj 217.80 

191.45 
168.29 

130.04 
114.30 
100.48 
88.32 
77.64 

& 68.24 
59.99 
52.73 

147.93 

lrpl 46.35 
40.74 
35.82 

r 31.48 
27.67 
24.32 

w 21.38 
18.60 
16.52 
14.52 
12.77 
11.22 
9.86 
8.67 
!.A2 
6.70 
5.89 
5.1E 
4.55 
4.00 

uiii 

CUHHUL 
FREQ 

[ X I  
13.33 
13.33 
13.3. 
13.3: 
13.3; 
26.6; 
26.6; 
26.6; 
26.6; 
26.6; 
26.6; 
33.3; 
33.3; 
33.3? 
33.3: 
33.3: 
33.3: 
33.3: 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
22.33 
33.33 
40.00 
40.00 
40.00 
44.00 
40.00 
40.00 
46.67 
53.33 
53.33 
66.61 
66.67 
80.00 
80.00 
8b.67 
86.67 
93.33 
93.33 

-7 

+ + + + + + + 
-I- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

f + + 



MIN-EN LfiEORFcTURIES LTD- I 

1 
i 

I 

P S P E C I h L I S T S  IN MINERAL ENVIRONMENTS 
I 
i 

r I COMPANY: H I -TEC RESOIJRCES 

705 WEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, P.C. CANADA V7H 1T2 
TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604)980-5814 OR (604)988-4524 -1 .---______I_.-- --- -.--___-__-̂ -___.__----- 

STFITIST_ECeL SUMMARY ON SE 

3TTN: GEORGE K I NG SAMPLE T Y P E : S I L T  
v * R O J E C T :  8 7 E C 0 1 8  A N f i L Y S I S  TYPE: I C P  

DATE: rmv 12/87 

1 FILE#:  

--------I- 

_-- 
I ' I NUMBER O F  SAMPLES: 15 ' MAXIMUM VALUE: 43 . (:I(:) PPM 

d M I N I M U M  VALUE: 1 . O t l  PF'M 
MEAN : 1C). 53 PFM 
STD. D E V I A T I O N :  14.52 PPM 1*i COEFF. O F  V A R I A T I O N :  1.38 

I 
I... ". " . ................. " .......-...-__._.̂ _...--.. - 

i I 5 H I G H E S T  SB VALUES: 
8 7 T K L  21 43 F'PM 

87TSL 15 4 C t M  40 PPM i 
8 7 T K L  43 26 PPM I 

I 
I 8 7 T S L  16 4C)M 17 F F M  

8 7 T M L 9  12 PPM 

".""._....__..-.__-I-.-..______ . . -I._--. . .J 

r r ~  HISTOGRAM FOR SE CLASS I N T E R V A L  = 1.95 
"..-.-.---_"-.-_.--------__.-I ...... - .................. ..... .......-....... . _____" 

M I D  CLASS C L A S S  
PFM % 

_ ~ ._ ............. ~ .... - .... -. ..... _. .._. - .......... 



i r MIN--EN LABORATORIES LTD, 
SPECIALISTS IN MINERAL ENVIRONMENTS 
705 #EST 15TH STREET NORTH VCINCOUVER, B.C. CANADCI V7H 112 

J -- --- TELEX: 04-352829 PHONE: (604)980-5814 OR (604) 988-4524 --- ----I_--- 
I 

! CUMMULATIVE P R O B F t B I L X T Y  P L O T  ON SI3 v- 1 COMPANY: HI -TEC RESOURCES I \TTN: GEORGE K I N G  
DATE:NC)V 12/87 

FINALYSIS TYPE: I C P  
SAMPLE TYPE : s I L:r 

1 "11-EN: 

ul UPPER CUilHUl 
LIHIT FRE( 

( ppn) (XI 
36.31 13.3; 
33.11 13.3; 
30.20 13.3; 
27.54 13.3? 
25.12 20.0( 
22.91 20.0C 

!d 20.89 20.0C 
19.05 20.0C 
17.38 20.0C 

uJ 15.85 26.67 
14.45 26.67 

- .. "-..--....-..-._-.--.-_I_. ~ 

13:18 26.67 
12.02 26.67 

d 

10.96 33.33 

9.12 33.33 
8.32 33.33 
7-59 33.33 
6.92 35.33 
6.31 33.33 
5.75 33.33 
5.25 33.33 
4.79 40.00 

i.ri 4.37 40.00 
3.98 46.67 
3.63 46.67 

Y 3.31 46.67 
3.02 46.67 
2.75 46.67 

irrJ 2.51 46.67 
2.29 46.67 
2.09 ' 46.67 

Y 1.90 66.67 
1.74 66.67 
1.58 66.61 ' 1.44 &6.6! 
1.32 66.67 

J 10.00 33.33 

1.20 66.67 
1.10 66.67 d 
1.00 93.33 

-4 + + + + + + + + + + 
i- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

i- + + 
4- + 
-I- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

I t I  I I I-.- +---t--- -- 



M _ I _ _ ~ - z . - ~ - . - ~ ~ ~ - ~ . - ~ ~ ~ - ~ ~ ~ ~ x ~ s ~ - h ~ o _  1 

I 

I 

P S P E C I A L I S T S  IN MINEHCSL ENVIRONMENTS 
I 

i 
J 

!05 WEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA V7tl 1T2 I 

. TELEX: 04-352ea PHONE: (604) 980-58 t 4 OR (604) 788-4524 i~~ ____..__. __ _---_.____._______I___ _II 

I STATISTICAL SUMMARY ON ZN 
1 COMPANY: HI -TEC RESOURCES 
I 

D A T E  : NOV 12 /87  
I 4TTN: GEORGE K: I NG s a i w u  TYPE: SILT 

RC! J E C T  : 8 7 B C O  18 A N A L Y S I S  TYPE: I C P  
CILE#: I 

....................................................................................................................................... ... . . .,._ ,,,, .I 

i 
5 H I G H E S T  ZN VALUES: I 

8 7 T K L  21 17(1)2 PPM I 

87TSL 16 4 0 M  772 PPM 
8 7 T K L  43 726 PPM 

___-----"--.- ~ - . - _ . -  ----- -_-_ 
I _.--.-.-_-__.-_____I 

r 
I 

I 

87TSL 15 4 0 M  19C1.l. PPM 

I 
I 
I c7 8 7 T M L 9  d.14 PPM I 
I 
I 

I r G E R  OF SAMF'LES: 15 
MAX I MlJM VALUE : 1. 7r:) I . m:) Prw 
M I N I M U M  VALUE: 60 . (I)(:) PPM 1 MEAN: 482.60 PPM 

1 , STD. DEVIAT IC IN :  580.70 FF'M 
id COEFF . O F  VAR I A T  I ON : 1.20 
I 
I ...................... . .................................................................................................. L..... 

HISTOGRAM FOR ZN C L A S S  I N T E R V A L  = 82.1. 

I -- PP t l  % 

i 

iri 

.......................... _ 

lrrl .............................. ~ 



I 
I 
i 

i E. I-e-.z-s:_N_LFIQQ-e?~e 1 E S A T - .  

I IN SPECIALISTS IN MINERAL ENVIRONMENTS 
I 
I 705 HEST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CfiNADA V7H 1T2 

TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604)980-5814 OR (604)988-4524 i Ed --_--.-- --.I- -.. -._.l___.ll 
I CUMMULATIVE FHOBcl33ILITY P L O T  ON Z N  
I COMPF1NY :: HI -TEC RESCIURCES 
I ITTN: GEORGE KING 
I ' Y ~ I  J E CT : 8 7 BCO 1 8 

DATE:: NOV 12/87 
SAIIF'I-E TYPE : S I L T  
ANALYSIS TYPE: I C P  

YwY UPPER 
LIHIT 

w1521 .Ob 
1400.10 
1288.68 

'1 186.20 
1091.82 
1004.94 
925.02 
851.46 

721.38 
663.96 
611.16 
562.56 
517.80 
476.58 

403.80 
d371.64 

342.12 
314.88 

y 289.86 
266.76 
243.58 

~ 2 2 6 . 0 2  
208.02 
191.52 

Y 176.28 
162.24 
149.34 

u137.46 
126.54 
116.46 

*J107. 16 
98.64 
90.84 

76.92 

65.16 
60.00 

( PPIo 

783.72 

439. 66 

rvll 83.58 

J 70.80 

uj 

cunnui 
FREl 

(z:  
13.3: 
13.3; 
13.3; 
13.3; 
13.3; 
13.3; 
13.3; 
13.3: 
13.3: 
26.6i 
26.67 
26.67 
26.67 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
33.33 
46.67 
53.33 
60.00 
60.00 
73.33 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
86.67 
86. 67 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 

~ - ...... I. -- - ... ̂..." ~ 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 
-4- + + 

3. + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 
"I- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 



MAXIMUM VALUE: 5(5. (:I<:) PPB 

MEAN: 9.93 PPB 
STD. DEVIATION:  14.48 PPB 

J MINIMUM VALUE: 1 .m PPB 

CLASS INTERVAL = 1.9 ------l HISTOGRAM FOR AU 

87TML 1 4c:)M 50 PPB 
8 7 T M L 2  40M '3? PPB 
8 7 T 1:; L(Il(1) 2 12 PPB 
8 7 T S L  16 4 0 M  10 PPE 

M I D  CLASS CLASS I 
I % 

d 
PF'B 



m 
705 #EST 15TH STREET NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA V7H 1T2  

_I_- 

TELEX: 04-352828 PHONE: (604) 980-5814 OR !604)988-4524 __I.-__ .~ _-_. _L ~ ___.________-----_.-I__._____I___ 

COMPANY: H I  -TEC RESO[-JRCES DATE: NOV 12/87 

CUPIMULATIVE PROE~IBILITV CLa-r aN AU 

TTN: GEORGE K I NG 
!$?OJECT: R7ECOlE3 
FILE#: 

SAMPLE TYPE: S I L T  
ANALYSIS  TYPE: I C F  

WJ UPPER 
LIHIT 

( PPB) 
kid 36.31 

33.11 
30.20 

hd 27.54 
25.12 
22.91 

J 20.89 
19.05 
17.38 

14.45 
13.18 
12.02 
10.96 
10.00 
9.12 
8.32 
7.59 
6.92  
6.31 

5.25 
4.79 

3.98 
3.63 
3.31 
3.02 
2.75 

jl 2.51 
2.29 
2.09 

d 1.90 
1.74 
1.58 
1.14 
1,32 
1.20 
1.10 
1.00 

J 15.85 

lrJ 5.75 

u; 4.37 

d 

( X  
13.3 
13.3 
13.3 
13.3 
13.3 
13.3 
13.3: 
13.3: 
13.3; 
13.3: 
13.3; 
13.3; 
13.31 
20.N 
20.0c 
26.67 
26.67 
26.67 
26.67 
26.67 
26.67 
26.67 
53.33 
53.33 
60.00 
60.00 
60.00 
60. 00 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
80.00 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 
93.33 

+ + + + + + + + + 
-I- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +- + + + 

4" + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 
-I- + + 
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APPENDIX V 

Description of Rock Grab Samples 
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HI - TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 
LIMITED 



TKR-001 

TKR-003 

TKR-004 

TKR-005 

TKR-006 

TKR-007 

TKR-008 

TKR-009 

TKR-010 

TKR-011 

TKR-012 

TKR-013 

TKR-014 

TKR-015 

TKR-016 

Y 

TKR-017 

wrl 

TKR-018 
ylj 

rri 

DESCRIPTION OF ROCK GRAB SAMPLES 

Quartz, calcite & siderite vein in quartzite ( 4  cm 
wide). 

Pyrite bearing fracture in quartzite, with minor 
associated galena. 

Pyrite bearing shear zone in quartzite. 

Quartz, pyrite rich shear zone in quartzite. 

Pyrite in quartz vein (4 cm wide) host rock 
quartzite, near limestone contact. 

Pyrite bearing, quartz vein material in limestone. 

Pyrite bearing quartz from 30 cm wide vein, in 
quartzite. 

Minor pyrite from shear zone in quartzite, intense 
Fe and Mn staining on outcrop. 

Pyritiferous rhyolitic material, very probably 
tuffaceous. 

Sp, ga bearing limestone. 

As above. 

A 1.5 m long chip sample containing finely banded, 
calcareous iron-stone, containing finely dissemi- 
nated galena and sphalerite, 

A 106 cm long chip sample of calcareous ironstone, 
with finely disseminated galena. There is con- 
siderable limonite staining associated with this 
one. 

An 82 cm long chip sample taken across a cal- 
careous ironstone bed. There is disseminated 
galena in this sample. 

A 98 cm long chip sample of banded carbonate 
material. 

A 78 cm long chip sample of calcareous ironstone. 
The bedding at the locality of samples TKR-013 to 
TKR-017 strikes 356O, and dips 53OW. 

Andesitic tuff breccia, with pumice fragments. 

HI-TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 
LIMITED 



TKR-019 

TKR-020 

TKR-022 

TKR-023 

TKR-024 

TKR-025 

TKR-026 

TKR-027 

TKR-028 
-029 

TKR-030 

TKR-031 

TKR-032 

TKR-033 

TKR-034 

TKR-035 

Y TKR-036 

J 

Y TKR-037 

TKR-038 
ul 

TKR-039 
Y 

TKR-040 

Whitish-grey, silicified limestone, with jasperoid 
horizons. 

Pb-Zn rich horizon in calcareous ironstone. 

Pyrite and chalcopyrite in 1 cm wide veinlet in 
volcaniclastic rocks. 

A quartz-calcite vein (7 cm wide) which runs per- 
pendicular to a fault with intense clay alter- 
ation. Minor pyrite. 

Sample from a 5 cm wide pyritiferous quartz vein- 
let in arkosic wacke. 

From a tourmaline bearing quartz vein in grits 
just below the contact with the volcanics. 

From a 3 cm wide quartz-calcite vein in grits with 
minor pyrite. 

Pyrite bearing quartz vein in volcaniclastics 
(float) . 

Do not exist 

Quartz in tension gash in shear zone in inter- 
mediate volcanics 

As above. 

As above. 

As above. 

As above. 

Quartz ? chlorite vein in andesites. 

8 cm wide quartz vein with minor chlorite(?) in 
andesite. 

Quartz-filled tension gashes in shear zone in 
andesite. 

A 30 cm chip across jasperoid iron stone, lime- 
stone ? barite, Ticker Tape unit. 

Bleached tuffaceous (rhyolitic) material with 3% 
disseminated pyrite. 

Gossan associated with ironstone. 

HI-TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 

v LIMITED 



TKR-041 

TKR-042 

TGR-001 

TGR-002 

TGR-003 

TGR-004 

TGR-005 

TGR-006 

TGR-007 

TGR-008 

TGR-009 

TGR-010 

TGR-0 11 

TGR-012 

TGR-013 

TGR-014 

TGR-015 

TGR-016 

TGR-017 

TGR-018 

TGR-019 

TGR-0 2 1 

TGR-022 

Gossan associated with ironstone. 

Dark carbonate bed with minor pyrite. 

Pyrite bearing granite. 

Intrusive, sm. t of pyrite. 

Sphalerite? along fracture. 

Float, with pyrite. 

Dike material, pyrite and some malachite? 

Float, maj. pyrite, very calcareous. 

Disseminated pyrite with limonite. 

Float; limonite, quartz, pyrite, dark green 
powder. 

Float; maj. pyrite, quartz, epidote? 

Float; disseminate pyrite. 

Float; pyrite along limestone fractures. 

Float; massive pyrite, in heavily siliceous rock 
with jasper and quartz. 

Float; quartz with pyrite, moly., and limestone. 

Outcrop; disseminated pyrite in limestone, rotten 
rock. 

Outcrop; pyrite veining. 

Outcrop; gossan, pyrite, arsenopyrite, small 
amount of limestone, and quartz in quartzite. 

Outcrop/Subcrop; heavily disseminated pyrite, 
arsenopyrite(?) in quartzite. 

Float; pyrite, sphalerite, quartz. 

Float; sphalerite, copper (malachite staining). 

Outcrop?: large number of disseminated pyrite 
(arsenopyrite?) . 
Float; malachite (staining), pyrite, limonite, 
grey/black min. 

?s 



TGR-023 

TGR-024 

TGR-025 

TGR-027 

TGR-028 

TGR-029 

TGR-030 

TGR-031 

TGR-032 

TGR-033 

CfGR-034 

TSR- 0 0 1 

TSR-002 

TSR-003 

TSR-004 

TSR-005 

TSR-006 

TSR-007 

TSR-008 

TSR-009 

TSR-010 

Y 

Float; hematite? in quartzite. 

Outcrop; pyrite - well mineralized. 
Outcrop; good disseminated pyrite. 

Outcrop; good disseminated pyrite (in quartzite?) 

outcrop; large number of pyrite (arseno?) in 
quartzite. 

Float and Outcrop; band of pyrite in quartzite. 

Outcrop; pyrite in quartz stringer and dissemi- 
nated pyrite in quartzite. 

Outcrop; large number of pyrite, biotite, 
feldspar . 
Outcrop; (small fault/vein) ; pyrite, copper and 
magnetite. 

Float; pyrite, copper?, hematite in limestone. 

Float; pyrite crystals? in limestone. 

Talus - fine grained inter, intrusive with minor 
disseminated pyrite and hematite on fracture sur- 
faces. 

Outcrop; rusty wx. silic. zone in argillite. 20 
cm wide with limonte, fine grained gal. 

Outcrop; Irregular calcite vein 1-15 cm w i d e ,  
exposed over 12 m. Contains .5-2% fine grained 
gal. 

Outcrop; As above. 

Outcrop; composite sample of galena bearing, 
altered limestone. 

outcrop; silic. zone near above, cont fine gr. 
hematite. 

Outcrop ; 

Outcrop; 

Outcrop ; 

Outcrop ; 

3m wide felsic dyke with pyrite. 

limestone with gal., sphalerite. 

higrade grab gal, sphalerite. 

King Vein - rep. grab of silic. wallrock. 

HI - TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 
LIMITED 



TSR-011 

TSR-012 

TSR-013 

TSR-014 

TMR-020 

TMR-011 

TMR-012 

TMR-013 

Tm-014 

TMR-015 

TMR-016 

TMR-017 

TMR-018 

TMR-019 

TMR-020 

TMR-021 

TMR-022 

TMR-023 

Outcrop; 10-15cm quartz vein. Milky white, some 
xtal terminations. Minor pyrite, chalcopyrite in 
wall rock. 

Outcrop; vein 8-10cm wide. 
Higrade grab. 

Outcrop; siderite and pyrite 
vein. 

Outcrop; vein with lOcm wide 
nite and visible gold. 

Blobs of pyrite. 

in wall rock above 

contains gal., stib- 

Outcrop; large amount of sulphide seeps massive 
pyrite, chalcopyrite, arsenopyrite, possible 
sphalerite quartz in altered intr,? 

Outcrop: minor pyrite, host rock, altered 
intr/sed? some quartz. 

Outcrop; silk., pyrite, ars., chalcopyrite random 
grab. 

Outcrop; high grade grab, massive pyrite, chal- 
copyrite, poss. sphalerite, arseno. 

Outcrop; 5 cm S. of R-13 grab c massive pyrite, 
ars,, chalcopyrite. 

Outcrop; pyrite and wax out sulphides. 

Outcrop; altered sed. pyrite, hematite, poss. Zn 
oxide. 

Outcrop; same as above only  north side exposure. 

Float; altered sed., good pyrite in quartz. 

Outcrop; altered rhyolite, occ. pyrite, heavily 
oxidized faces. 

Outcrop; disseminated arsenopyrite throughout sed. 
below altered limestone dykes. 

Outcrop : 
pyrite. 

Outcrop ; 

Outcrop ; 
and mag. 

bedded shales and limestones, occasional 

same as above 5 m south. 

limestone beds with good pyrite, hematite 



d 

Y 

3 

Y 

Y 

Y 

TMR-024 Outcrop; banded dolomite and limestone with galena 
and sphalerite, pyrite, occasional chalcopyrite. 

TMR-025 Outcrop; series of limestone and dolomite beds 
with Pb, Zn, Py, occasional chalcopyrite up to 2m 
wide. 

TMR-026 Outcrop; same as TMR-025 

TMR-027 Outcrop; same as TMR-025 

TMR-028 Oucrop; banded pyrite and disseminated Pb in 
limestine. 

TMR-029 Outcrop; limestone with Pb and Zn close to shear. 

TMR-50 Narrow (2.5 cm) quartz vein @ 5300'. 

Kv-1 

Kv-2 20 cm chip across vein and wallrock (incl.) 

Kv-3 High grade grab of vein material. 

Vein margin - 3-4 cm pod grab. 

Kv-4 Grab of vein material. 

Kv-5 Grab of vein material. 

KV-6 Random grab sample of vein material. 

ul 
HI-TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 

d LIMITED 



APPENDIX VI 

Analytical Data for Core Samples 

id 

HI-TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 

Y LIMITED 



irl 

Y 

Y 

Y 
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3 

J 

TTDDH#l 

1987 TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

Grid Coordinates: 2+23S 1+1OW 

Total Depth: 202' (61.6 m) 
0900 @ -450 

Assay Tag # s  16001-16058 

Bag #1: 16001-16012 Total 58 Samples: 39 - Au fire AA, Ag AA 
Bag #2: 16013-16024 19 - Au, Ag, Pb, Zn Assay 
Bag #3: 16025-16038 Cut Cd, Bat As, Sb ICP 
Bag #4: 16039-16049 
Bag #5: 16050-16058 

TTDDH#2 Grid Coordinates: 2+23S l+lOW 

Total Depth: 139' (42.4 m) 
090° @ -60° 

Assay Tag #s 16059-16094 

Bag #6: 16059-16068 Total 36 Samples: 35 - Au fire AA, Ag AA 
Bag #7: 16069-16078 1 - Au, Ag, Pb, Zn Assay 
Bag #8: 16079-16087 
Bag #9: 16088-16094 

TTDDH#3 

Assay Tag #s 16095-16134 

Grid Coordinates: 2+235 l+lOW 

Total Depth: 149' (45.4 m) 
090° @ -75O 

Bag #lo: 16095-16103 Total 4 0  Samples: 22 - Au fire AA, Ag AA 
Bag #11: 16104-16112 18 - Au, Ag, Pb, Zn Assay 
Bag #12: 16113-16123 
Bag #13: 16124-16134 

TTDDH#4 G r i d  Coordinates: 2+23S l+lOW 

Total Depth: 242' (73.9 m) 
065O @ -60° 

Assay Tag #s 16135-16204 

Bag #14: 16135-16143 Total 70 Samples: 56 - Au fire AA, Ag ?a 
Bag #15: 16144-16154 14 - Au, Ag, Pb, Zn Assay 
Bag #16: 16155-16164 
Bag #17: 16165-16174 
Bag #18: 16175-16186 
Bag #19: 16187-16196 
Bag #20: 16197-16204 



TTDDH#5 Grid Coordinates: 2+23S l+lOW 

Total Depth: 200' (61 m) 
130° @ -60° 

Assay Tag #s 16205-16261 

Bag #21: 16205-16214 Total 57 Samples: 41 - Au fire AA, Ag AA 
Bag #22: 16215-16224 16 - Au, Ag, Pb, Zn Assay 
Bag #23: 16225-16233 
Bag #24: 16234-16242 
Bag #25: 16243-16252 
Bag #26: 16253-16261 

TTDDH#C Grid Coordinates: 2+238 l+lOW 

Total Depth: 200° (60.9 m) 
130° @ -60° 

Assay Tag #s 16262-16309 

Bag #27: 16262-16271 Total 48 Samples: 22 - Au fire AA, Ag AA 
3ag #28: 16272-16281 26 - Au, Ag, Pb, Zn Assay 
Bag #29: 16282-16291 
Bag #30: 16292-16301 
Bag #31: 16302-16309 

TTDDH#7 Grid Coordinates: 2+238 l+lOW 

Total Depth: 206' (62.8 m) 
235O @ -45O 

Assay Tag #s 16310-16368 

Bag #32: 16310-16319 Total 59 Samples: 59 - Au fire AA, Ag AA 
Bag #33: 16320-16329 
Bag #34: 16330-16339 
Bag #35: 16340-16349 
Bag #36: 16350-16359 
Bag #37: 16360-16368 

J 



1987 TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

TTDDH #1 Grid Coordinates: 2+23S 1+1OW 
Drilled @ O9O0/-45O 

Meters A.A. Assay Meters A. A. Assay Tag No. Tag No. 

1 6 0 0 1  
16002  
16003  
16004  
1 6 0 0 5  
1 6 0 0 6  
1 6 0 0 7  
1 6 0 0 8  
16009  
1 6 0 1 0  
1 6 0 1 1  
16012  
16013 
16014  
16015  
16016  
16017  
16018  
16019  
16020  
1 6 0 2 1  
16022  
16023 
16024  
16025  
16026  
16027 
16028 
16029 

5.18 - 6.0 
6 . 0  - 7 .0  
7.0 - 7.49 
7.49 - 8.05 
8.05 - 8.40 
8.40 - 9.39 
9.39 - 10.0 
10.0 - 11.0 
11.0 - 12.0 
12.0 - 13 .0  
13.0 - 14.0 
14 .0  - 15.0 
15 .0  - 16.0 
16.0 - 17.0 
1 7 . 0  - 18.0 
18 .0  - 19.0 
19 .0  - 20.0 
20.0 - 21.0 
21.0 - 22.0 
22.0 - 23.0 
23.0 - 24.0 
24.0 - 25.0 
25.0 - 26.0 
26.0 - 27.0 
27.0 - 28.0 
28.0 - 29.0 
29.0 - 30.0 
30.0 - 31.0 
31.0 - 32.0 

X 
X 
X 

X 
X 

X 
X 

X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 

16030 
1 6 0 3 1  
16032 
16033 
16034 
16035 
16036 
16037 
16038 
16039 
16040 
1 6 0 4 1  
16042 
16043 
16044 
16045 
16046 
16047 
16048 
16049 
16050 
1 6 0 5 1  
16052 
16053 
16054 
16055 
16056 
16057 
16058 

32.0 
33.0 
34.0 
35.0 
36.0 
37.0 
38.0 
39.0 
40.0 
41.0 
41.96 
43.0 
44.0 
45.0 
46.0 
47.0 
48.0 
49.0 
50.0 
51.0 
52.0 
53.0 
54.0 
55.0 
56.0 
57.0 
58.0 
60.0 
61.0 

- 33.0 - 34.0 - 35.0 - 36.0 - 37.0 - 38.0 - 39.0 - 40.0 - 41.0 - 41.96 - 43.0 - 44.0 - 45.0 - 46.0 - 47.0 - 48.0 - 49.0 - 50.0 - 51.0 - 52.0 - 53.0 - 54.0 - 55.0 - 56.0 - 57.0 - 58.0 - 60.0 - 61.0 - 61.6 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

L 

EOH 



E 

TTDDH #2 

c f E L 

1987 TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

IEC L L II 

Grid Coordinates: 2+238 1 + 1 O W  
Drilled @ 09Oo/-6O0 

E 

-. 

Meters A . A .  A s s a y  Tag No. Meters A . A .  Assay Tag No, 

16059  
1 6 0 6 0  
1 6 0 6 1  
16062  
1 6 0 6 3  
16064  
1 6 0 6 5  
16066  
16067  
1 6 0 6 8  
16069  
16070  
1 6 0 7 1  

* 16072  
16073  
16074  
1 6 0 7 5  
1 6 0 7 6  

4 . 7 1  
6.0 
7 . 0  
8 . 0  
9 .0  

1 0 . 0  
11 .0  
1 2 . 0  
1 3 . 0  
14 .0  
15 .0  
16 .0  
17 .0  
18 .0  
1 9 . 0  
20 .0  
21.0 
22.0 

- 6.0  - 7 . 0  - 8 . 0  - 9 . 0  - 10 .0  - 1 1 . 0  - 1 2 . 0  - 1 3 . 0  
- 14.0  - 15.0  
- 16.0  - 1 7 . 0  - 18.0  - 19.0  
- 20.0 - 21.0 
- 22.0 - 23.0 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 

16077 
16078 
16079 
16080 
1 6 0 8 1  
16082 
16083 
16084 
16085 
16086 
16087 
16088 
16089 
16090 
1 6 0 9 1  
16092 
16093 
16094 

23.0 - 24.0  
24 .0  - 25 .0  
25 .0  - 2 5 . 6 1  
26 .0  - 27.0 
27.0 - 28 .0  
28 .0  - 2 9 . 0  
29 .0  - 31 .0  
31.0 - 32.0  
32 .0  - 3 3 . 0  
33 .0  - 34 .0  
34 .0  - 35 .0  
35.0 - 36.0  
36 .0  - 37.0  
37.0 - 38 .0  
38 .0  - 3 9 . 0  
39 .0  - 40.0  
40 .0  - 41.0  
41.0 - 42.38 

EOH 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 

t 



e z c e Ei E L I t. 

TTDDH # 3  

1987  TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

L E c a E IE. 

Grid Coordinates: 2+238 l+lOW 
Drilled @ 09Oo/-75O 

Tag No. Meters A.A. Assay Tag NO. Meters A.A. Assay 

16095  
16096  
16097  
16098  
16099  
16100  
1 6 1 0 1  
16102  
16103 
16104  
16105  
16106  
16107  
16108 
16109  
16110  
1 6 1 1 1  
16112  
16113 
16114  

4.57 - 6.0 X 
6.0 - 7.0 X 
7.0 - 8.0 X 
8.0 - 9.0 
9.0 - 10.0 
10.0 - 11.0 
11.0 - 12.0 
12.0 - 13 .0  
13.0 - 14.0 
14 .0  - 15.0 
15.0 - 16.0 
16.0 - 17.0 
17.0 - 18.0 
18.0 - 19.0 
19.0 - 20.0 
20.0 - 21.0 
21.0 - 22.0 
22.0 - 23.0 
23.0 - 24.0 
24.0 - 25.0 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

16115 
16116 
16117 
16118 
16119 
16120 
1 6 1 2 1  
16122 
16123 
16124 
16125 
16126 
16127 
16128 
16129 
16130 
1 6 1 3 1  
16132 
16133 
16134 

25.0 - 26.0 
26.0 - 27.0 
27.0 - 28.0 
28.0 - 29.0 
29.0 - 30.0 
30.0 - 31.0 
31.0 - 32.0 
32.0 - 33.0 
33.0 - 34.0 
34.0 - 35.0 
35.0 - 36.0 
36.0 - 37.0 
37.0 - 38.0 
38.0 - 39.0 
39.0 - 40.0 
40.0 - 41.0 
41.0 - 42.0 
42.0 - 43.0 
43.0 - 44.0 
44.0 - 45.43 

EOH 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 



Y f 

TTDDH #4 

ff-. e c 

1987 

Q 

TICKER T A P E  D R I L L I N G  

e 0 L 

G r i d  C o o r d i n a t e s :  2+238. 1+1OW 
Drilled @ 065'/-69O 

E 

Meters A.A. Assay Tag N o .  Meters A.A. A s s a y  Tag N o .  

16135 
16136 
16137 
16138 
16139 
16140 
16141 
16142 
16143 
16144 
16145 
16146 
16147 
16148 
16149 
16150 
16151 
16152 
16153 
16154 
16155 
16156 
16157 
16158 
16159 
16160 
16161 
16162 
16163 

3.05 - 4.0 

5.0 - 6.0 
6.0 - 7.0 
7.0 - 8.0 
8.0 - 9.0 
9.0 - 10.0 
10.0 - 11.0 
11.0 - 12.0 
12.0 - 13.0 
13.0 - 14.0 
14.0 - 15.0 
15.0 - 16.0 
16.0 - 17.0 
17.0 - 18.0 
18.0 - 19.0 
19.0 - 20.0 
20.0 - 21.0 
21.0 - 22.0 
22.0 - 23.0 
23.0 - 25.0 
25.0 - 26.0 
26.0 - 27.0 
27.0 - 28.0 
28.0 - 29.0 
30.0 - 31.0 
31.0 - 32.0 
32.0 - 33.0 

4.0 - 5.0 

29.0 - 30.0 

X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

16170 
16171 
16172 
16173 
16174 
16175 
16176 
16177 
16178 
16179 
16180 
16181 
16182 
16183 
16184 
16185 
16186 
16187 
16188 
16189 
16190 
16191 
16192 
16193 
16194 
16195 
16196 
16197 
16198 

39.0 
40.0 
41.0 
42.0 
43.0 
44.0 
45.0 
46.0 
47.0 
48.0 
49.0 
50.0 
51.0 
52.0 
53.0 
54.0 
55.0 
56.0 
57.0 
58.0 
59.0 
60.0 
61.0 
62.0 
63.0 
64.0 
65.0 
66.0 
67.0 

- 40.0 - 41.0 - 42.0 - 43.0 - 44.0 - 45.0 - 46.0 - 47.0 - 48.0 - 49.0 - 50.0 - 51.0 - 52.0 - 53.0 - 54.0 - 55.0 - 56.0 - 57.0 - 58.0 - 59.0 - 60.0 - 61.0 - 62.0 - 63.0 - 64.0 - 65.0 - 66.0 - 67.0 
- 68.0 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
x 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 



E ei E f I tl 

TTDDH #4 - Cont'd 

Tag No. Meters A. A .  Assay Tag No. Meters A . A .  Assay 

16164 33.0 - 34.0 X 
16165 34.0 - 35.0 X 
16166 35.0 - 36.0 X 
16167 36.0 - 37.0 X 
16168 37.0 - 38.0 X 
16169 38.0 - 39.0 X 

16199 68.0 - 69.0 X 
16200 69.0 - 70.0 X 
16201 70.0 - 71.0 X 
16202 71.0 - 72.0 X 
16203 72.0 - 73.0 X 
16204 73.0 - 73.94 X 

EOH 

L e 



e- c. E 

TTDDH # 5  

L t c E L. e- k L e E. L 

1987 TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

c f 

Grid Coordinates: 2+23S 1+1OW 
Drilled @ 13Oo/-6O0 

Tag No. Meters A.A. Assay Tag No. Meters A . A .  Assay 

1 6 2 0 5  
1 6 2 0 6  
1 6 2 0 7  
1 6 2 0 8  
16209  
1 6 2 1 0  
1 6 2 1 1  
1 6 2 1 2  
16223 
16214  
1 6 2 1 5  
16216  
16217  
16218  
16219  
16220  
1 6 2 2 1  
16222  
16223 
16224 
16225  
16226  
16227 
16228 
16229 
16230  
1 6 2 3 1  
16232 
16233 

3.05 
4.0 
5.0 
6.0 
7.0 
8.0 
9 . 0  

10.0 
11.0 
1 2 . 0  
1 3 . 0  
1 4 . 0  
15.0 
16 .0  
17.0 
18.0 
1 9 . 0  
20.0 
21 .0  
22.0 
23.0 
24.0 
25 .0  
26.0 
27 .0  
28 .0  
29 .0  
30.0 
31.0 

- 4.0 - 5.0 
- 6.0 - 7.0 - 8.0 - 9.0 - 10.0 - 11.0 - 12.0 - 13.0 - 14.0 - 15.0 - 16 .0  - 17.0 - 18.0 - 19.0 - 20.0 - 21.0 - 22.0 - 23.0 - 24.0 - 25.0 - 26.0 - 27.0 - 28.0 - 29.0 - 30.0 - 31.0 - 32.0 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 

16234 
16235 
16236 
16237 
16238 
16239 
16240 
1 6 2 4 1  
16242 
16243 
16244 
16245 
16246 
16247 
16248 
16249 
16250 
1 6 2 5 1  
16252 
16253 
16254 
16255 
16256 
16257 
16258 
16259 
16260 
1 6 2 6 1  

32.0 
33.0 
34.0 
36.0 
37.0 
38.0 
39.0 
40.0 
41.0 
42.0 
43.0 
44.0 
45.0 
46.0 
47.0 
48.0 
49.0 
50.0 
51.0 
52.0 
53.0 
54.0 
55.0 
56.0 
57.0 
58.0 
59.0 
60.0 

- 33.0 - 34.0 - 36.0 - 37.0 - 38.0 - 39.0 - 40.0 - 41.0 - 42.0 - 43.0 - 44.0 - 45.0 
- 46.0 - 47.0 - 48.0 - 49.0 - 50.0 - 51.0 - 52.0 - 53.0 - 54.0 - 55.0 - 56.0 - 57.0 - 58.0 - 59.0 - 60.0 - 60.98 

EOH 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 



TTDDH #6 

c L 

1987 TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

B 

Grid Coordinates: 2+23S 1+1OW 
Drilled @ -90° (vertical) 

Tag No. Meters A. A .  Assay Tag No. Meters A.A. Assay 

16262 
16263 
16264 
16265 
16266 
16267 
16268 
16269 
16270 
16271 
16272 
16273 
16274 
16275 
16276 
16277 
16278 
16279 
16280 
16281 
16282 
16283 
16284 
16285 

3.05 - 5.0 X 
5.0 - 6.0 X 
6.0 - 7.0 X 
7.0 - 8.0 X 
8.0 - 9.0 X 
9.0 - 10.0 
10.0 - 11.0 
11.0 - 12.0 
12.0 - 13.0 
13.0 - 14.0 
14.0 - 15.0 
15.0 - 16.0 
16.0 - 17.0 
17.0 - 18.0 
18.0 - 19.0 
19.0 - 20.0 
20.0 - 21.0 
21.0 - 22.0 
22.0 - 23.0 
23.0 - 24.0 
24.0 - 25.0 
25.0 - 26.0 
26.0 - 27.0 
27.0 - 28.0 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

16286 
16287 
16288 
16289 
16290 
16291 
16292 
16293 
16294 
16295 
16296 
16297 
16298 
16299 
16300 
16301 
16302 
16303 
16304 
16305 
16306 
16307 
16308 
16309 

28.0 - 29.0 
29.0 - 30.0 
30.0 - 33.23 
33.23 - 35.5 
35.5 - 37.0 
37.0 - 38.0 
38.0 - 39.0 
39.0 - 40.0 
40.0 - 41.0 
41.0 - 42.0 
42.0 - 42.8 
45.45 - 46.0 
46.0 - 46.9 
49.57 - 51.0 
51.0 - 52.0 
52.0 - 53.0 
53.0 - 54.0 
54.0 - 55.0 
55.0 - 56.0 
56.0 - 57.0 
57.0 - 58.0 
58.0 - 59.0 
59.0 - 60.0 
60.0 - 60.93 

EOH 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

c L 



c 1 

TTDDH #7 

c c a Q E E 1 

1987 TICKER TAPE DRILLING 

ii. t f 

G r i d  Coordinates: 2+23S 1+1OW 
Drilled @ 235'/-45O (vertical) 

E 

Tag No. Meters A. A. Assay Tag No. Meters A.A. Assay 

16310 
16311 
16312 
16313 
16314 
16315 
16316 
16317 
16318 
16319 
16320 
16321 
16322 
16323 
16324 
16325 
16326 
16327 
16328 
16329 
16330 
16331 
16332 

16334 
16335 
16336 
16337 
16338 
16339 

v 16333 

3.3 - 4.0 
4.0 - 5.0 
5.0 - 6.0 
6.0 - 7.0 
7.0 - 8.0 
8.0 - 9.0 
9.0 - 10.0 
10.0 - 11.0 
11.0 - 12.0 
12.0 - 13.0 
13.0 - 14.0 
14.0 - 15.0 
15.0 - 16.0 
16.0 - 17.0 
17.0 - 18.0 
18.0 - 19.0 
19.0 - 20.0 
20.0 - 21.0 
21.0 - 22.0 
22.0 - 23.0 
23.0 - 24.0 
24.0 - 25.0 
25.0 - 26.0 
26.0 - 27.0 
27.0 - 28.0 
28.0 - 29.0 
29.0 - 30.0 
30.0 - 31.0 
31.0 - 32.0 
32.0 - 33.0 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

16340 
16341 
16342 
16343 
16344 
16345 
16346 
16347 
16348 
16349 
16350 
16351 
16352 
16353 
16354 
16355 
16356 
16357 
16358 
16359 
16360 
16361 
16362 
16363 
16364 
16365 
16366 
16367 
16368 

33.0 
34.0 
35.0 
36.0 
37.0 
38.0 
39.0 
40.0 
41.0 
42.0 
43.0 
44.0 
45.0 
46.0 
47.0 
48.0 
49.0 
50.0 
51.0 
52.0 
53.0 
54.0 
55.0 
56.0 
57.0 
58.0 
59.0 
61.0 
62.0 

- 34.0 - 35.0 - 36.0 - 37.0 - 38.0 - 39.0 - 40.0 - 41.0 - 42.0 - 43.0 - 44.0 - 45.0 - 46.0 - 47.0 - 48.0 - 49.0 - 50.0 - 51.0 - 52.0 - 53.0 - 54.0 - 55.0 - 56.0 - 57.0 - 58.0 - 59.0 - 61.0 
- 62.0 
- 62.8 
EOH 

X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 
X 

E 
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APPENDIX VII-A 

DiamonU Drill L o g s  

Y 

w 
HI - TEC 
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STATEMENT OF COSTS 

Ticker Tape Resources Ltd. - Projec t  87BC037 

Personnel - Field Days 
A. 

D. 

G. 

R. 
J. 

- 
Smallwood, 
Project Manager 29.0 days @ $350.00/d $10,150.00 
Collins, 
Project Geologist 30.0 days @ $475.00/d 14,250.00 
King , 
Geologist 11.0 days @ $475.00/d 5,225.00 
Ney, Technician 23.0 days @ $300.00/d 6 , 900.00 
Shields, Cook 31.0 days @ $300.00/d 9,300.00 

$ 45,825.00 

Supervision 
J.P. Sorbara 8.0 days @ $400.00/d 

Project Preparation 

Mobilization/Demobilization 

Field Supplies 

3 , 2 0 0 . 0 0  

1,000.00 

2 , 000.00 

9,741-34 

Geochemistry 
71 rocks FA Au, AA Ag @ $17.50 $ 1,242.50 

8 , 514.30 303 rocks-rush FA Au, AA Ag @ $28.10 
151 rocks Pb, Zn @ $12.00 1,812.00 

85.50 19 rocks 5 element ICP @ $ 4.50 
6 rocks 31 element ICP @ $11.50 472.95 

Camp Costs 
Food 149 man days @ $70.00/day $10,430.00 
Camp Rental 31 days @ $300.00/day 9,300.00 
Freight 779.81 
Expediting and Communications 1,656.44 

742.00 Radio Rental 

Air Support - Helicopter - Fixed Wing $39,872.76 
13,972.60 

22,908.25 

53,845.36 

Geophysics 
4.1 km of Magnetometer and Vertical Gradient 

820.00 @ $200.00/km 
4.1 km of VLF-EM 

@ $200.0O/km 820.00 

$ 

1,640.00 

HI - TEC 
RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT 

uii LIMITED 
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STATEMENT OF COSTS 

SUPERVISION 
J.P. Sorbara 

LABOUR CHARGES 

Ticker Tape Resources Ltd. 
(Project 87BC037) 

Ticker Tape - Phase I1 

5.5 d @ $400.00/d 

A.  Smallwood, 
Project Manager 35.5 d @ $350.00/d 

D. Collins, 
Project Geologist 32.0 d @ $475.00/d 

G. King, 
Project Geologist 9.0 d @ $475.00/d 

R. Ney, 
Technician 17.5 d @ $300.00/d 

J. Shields, Cook 33.5 d @ $300.00/d 

PROJECT PREPARATION 
Labour 

D. Collins 
G. King 
Microfilms 

MOBILIZATION/DEMOBILIZATION 
Labour 

3.5 d @ $475.00/d 
2.5 d @ $475.00/d 

A .  Smallwood 
D. Collins 
G. King 
C. Basil 
R. Ney 
J. Shields 

Communications 
Freight 

Yj Travel (Tickets) 

2.5 d @ $350.00/d 
.5 d @ $475.00/d 
.5 d @ $475.00/d 
.5 d @ $350.00/d 

J CAMP COSTS 140 man days @ $80.00/d 

FIELD SUPPLIES 
Id 

I 

$ 2,200.00 

$12,425.00 

15,200.00 

4,275.00 

5,250.00 
10,050.00 

47,200.00 

1,662.50 
1,187.50 

26.72 
2 , 876.72 

875.00 
237.50 
237.50 
175.00 

-- 
1,525.00 

51.16 
223.00 

1,404.40 
1,678.56 

3,203.56 

11,200.00 

9 , 741.34 

HI - TEC 
RESOURCE 



FREIGHT 

EXPEDITING 

EQUIPMENT RENTAL 

GEOCHEMICAL ASSAYING 

FIXED WING SUPPORT 

HELICOPTER SUPPORT 

GEOPHYSICAL SURVEY 
4.1 km of Magnetometer and Vertical 

Gradient @ $200.00/km 
4.1 km of VLF-EM @ $200.00/km 

DRILLING 

REPORT COMPILATION 
Labour 

A. Smallwood 
D. Collins 
G. King 
C. Basil 
S. Topham 

2.5 d @ $350.00/d 
7.5 d @ $475.00/d 
6.0 d @ $475.00/d 
9.0 d @ $350.00/d 
4.5 d @ $350.00/d 

Drafting charge - G.E. Lillos 
Reproduction 

WEATHER DAYS - 5.0 days @ $1,300.00/day 

406.16 

1,061.00 

1,222.00 

12,692.61 

13,973.00 

39,872.76 

820.00 
820.00 

1,640.00 

61,628.41 

875.00 
3,562.50 
2,850.00 
3,150.00 
1,575.00 

12,012.50 

142.50 
39.76 

12,194.76 

6,500.00 

TOTAL: $227,612.32 

LIMITED 






















